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 The Salado Public Li-
brary District will celebrate 
its 25th year as a library 
district and its 20th year in 
its current location on May 
20. On that day, the Salado
Public Library will close at
2 p.m., and the anniversary
party will be from 4-6 p.m.

at the library.  Refreshments, 
recognition of library sup-
porters, door prizes and final 
scavenger hunt prizes will be 
given. 
 The celebration began last 
month with a local authors’ 
book signing at Barrow 
Brewing Co. in Salado. Au-

thors Charlene Ochsner Car-
son, Howard and Debra Luf-
burrow, Jackie Mills, Mary 
Katherine Parker and Sheri 
Wall discussed and signed 
their books. Donations to the 
Friends of the Salado Public 
Library were accepted also.

Other anniversary cele-

bration events have included 
a four-week scavenger hunt, 
with clues published each 
week, starting on April 20. 
The first person to submit the 
correct photo answer each 
week won a prize. 
 All those giving correct 
answers will be entered in a 

drawing for additional prizes 
to be given at the anniversary 
party.
 Salado volunteers found-
ed the Salado Public Library 
in 1986. Salado citizens 
voted to establish the library 
district in 1998, and the li-
brary moved to its current 

location in 2003. The Salado 
Public Library District en-
compasses 134 square miles 
and serves more than 8,000 
people.
 For more information, 
contact Jeanie Lively at 
(254) 947-9191, the Salado
Public Library.

Library District celebrates 25th anniversary on May 20

by TIm FleIscher

edITor-IN-chIeF

 Salado school trustees 
faced a crowd of more than 
a hundred parents May 15, 
many of whom were con-
cerned with an incident the 
week before involving a 
threat made by a Middle 
School student and the dis-
trict’s response, or apparent 
lack of response, in inform-
ing parents of the incident.
 Salado ISD Superinten-
dent sent a letter May 13 to 
SISD parents and employees 
to address “A lot of misin-
formation has been circulat-
ing about a student at Salado 
Middle School the past few 
days.”
 Prior to that letter, the 
school was silent on the in-
cident. Meanwhile, discus-
sions blossomed on local 
social  media groups and 
pages and a group of par-
ents formed a “Parents for 
Safer Salado Schools” coali-
tion that advocated parents 
taking their children out of 
Salado schools on May 15 
as a “statement of advocacy 
for safe schools and transpar-
ency.”
 In the May 13 letter, Dr. 
Novotny stated that he is 
“limited in the details that 
I am able to share because 
of the Family Educational 
Rights Privacy Act (FER-
PA)...that protects the priva-
cy of students and parents.”
 He further stated that 
the district would not share 
details about the incident, 
even without using the stu-
dents name because “many 
students and parents already 
know the identity of the stu-
dent. Thus, any information 
shared regarding this situa-
tion would be a violation of 
this student’s privacy.”
 “The safety of our stu-
dents and employees is even 
more important than the pri-
vacy of a student or parent,” 
Dr. Novotny stated. “If there 
is an “articulable and sig-
nificant threat” we can dis-
close information under the 
“health or safety emergency 
exception” to FERPA. 
 The middle school threat 
assessment team met and 
“determined that there was 
not a threat to school security 
or the safety of our students 
and employees.”
 Dr. Novotny said that 
the district “promptly and 
thoroughly investigate(s) all 
threats or potential threats 
to school security. For those 
of you that would prefer to 
report information anony-
mously, we have a Safe 
Schools reporting system in 
which you can report infor-
mation via text, web, e-mail, 
or phone. This is available at 
the “Report Incident or Bul-
lying” link under the “Quick 
Links” on the right side of 
our district website (www.
saladoisd.org) and this is the 
direct link: https://saladoisd-
tx.safeschoolsalert.com/”

He further stated that, 

“Students that violate the 
Student Code of Conduct 
may be assigned conse-
quences such as In School 
Suspension (ISS), Out of 
School Suspension (OSS), 
Discipline Alternative Edu-
cational Placement (DAEP), 
or expulsion and placement 
in the Juvenile Justice Alter-
native Education Placement 
(JJAEP).”
 According to the letter 
sent to SISD parents and 
staff, the district has six 
school counselors, a mental 
health counselor, a licensed 
police officer for each of 
the campuses and a School 
Marshall program “which 
we have school district em-
ployees become licensed as 
School Marshals after com-
pleting training through the 
Texas Commission On Law 
Enforcement (TCOLE). 
These School Marshals work 
and train with our police offi-
cers to provide an additional 
layer of safety and security 
for all of our students and 
employees.”
 He asked parents and staff 
to “promptly report anything 
that could be a safety con-
cern” by contacting a school 
administrator or Salado ISD 
Police Chief Gary McHone 
at gary.mchone@saladoisd.
org or 254-947-6950.
 He further asked that par-
ents and staff “not spread 
inaccurate and unfounded 
information about a student 
or situation through social 
media or other means. Social 
media is a wonderful way 
to stay in touch with friends 
and family, however, it is of-
ten not a good way to obtain 
accurate information from 
people that don’t have direct 
knowledge of a situation. If 
you see or hear information 
on social media or through 
word of mouth and you don’t 
know if it is true, please con-
tact a school administrator 
instead of sharing informa-
tion that is potentially inac-
curate.”
 “While FERPA often 
limits what information we 
are able to share, we will 
promptly investigate allega-
tions and dispel misinforma-
tion,” he stated. “Students 
make mistakes and they are 
held accountable for those 
mistakes through our Student 
Code of Conduct. However, 
students do not deserve to 
be ostracized by our school 
and community due to false 
information spread through 
social media or other means. 
As a result of misinformation 
on posted on social media 
and through word of mouth 
the last few days, we have a 
student who has been pub-
licly shamed and falsely ac-
cused.”
 Although the topic was 
not listed on the school board 
agenda for the May 15 meet-
ing, two people addressed 
school safety during the 
public comment period: Jen-
nifer Winkler and Ray Mc-
Cullough.

 Winkler is assistant prin-
cipal at Thomas Arnold 
Elementary, a position she 
is leaving at the end of the 
school year.
 Thank you for the op-
portunity to speak. I know 
my time is short so tonight 
I would like to share my 
thoughts on how our school, 
Thomas Arnold Elementary 
needs all of you and how I 
think Salado ISD will come 
out on top in the midst of the 
increasing growth and there-
fore, the new challenges 
that are in conjunction with 
this growth. I believe posi-
tive change can happen here 
because of everyone in this 
room… if we work together.
 “As you know, I am 
stepping aside in just a few 
days, but my love, devotion, 
and belief in this town, this 
school, and these teachers 
will not change,” she said.
 “This year we have expe-
rienced the hardest behaviors 
we’ve ever seen,” she said. 
“On a weekly basis teach-
ers have to evacuate classes 
for an aggressive student 
who cycles through behavior 
choices.”
 Substitutes, she said, 
“have seen staff jumped 
on from behind and pulled 
down by their hair, kicked in 
the head, spit in their faces, 
slapped, pinched until skin 
was removed and bleeding, 
bit more times than we could 
ever tally, and been witness 
to every type of bodily fluid 
you could think of.”
 “The teamwork between 
our staff is exceptional,” she 
said. :When the hallway is 
being blocked by staff pro-
tecting a child in an aggres-
sive state, teachers seam-
lessly move their classes 
around the action to reroute 
and place themselves in be-
tween the chance of physical 
harm on anyone of their own 
students.”
 “How can we creatively, 
fairly, and equitably create 
a learning environment de-
sired by all. This will take a 
true community effort (not a 
them vs. us mentality – this 
has to stop and we must work 
together),” she said. “This 
collaboration could create 
the beacon for other districts 
to follow. How can we come 
together as proponents of 
public education to make 
positive change?”
 While the district has “in-
credible counselors, and a 
mental health counselors on 
campus.... these profession-
als are so booked that our 
most traumatized students 
don’t have access to them 
during moments of escala-
tion, so paraprofessionals 
rush in with guidance in so-
cial skills, and deescalation 
techniques, every single day. 
We have the best. But the 
reality is, these are once a 
week band aids, and not the 
solution to the gravity of the 
aggression or the aggressor 
in many instances.”

“I’d like to propose that 

we be proactive rather than 
reactive, consider creating a 
committee that evaluates the 
issues, plans and then helps 
to improve practices across 
the district not just our cam-
pus,” she said. “Why sur-
vive year after year when we 
could thrive?”
 With more than 1,000 
students ranging in age from 
three to 11, Thomas Arnold 
Elementary School is “in fact 
needy and in need of your 
attention and efforts as our 
world is presenting to us new 
challenges at younger ages 
than ever before.”
 “I encourage you, this 
coming year, to place this 
question at the top of our 
district’s goals: How can we 
retain the best teachers to 
continue to produce founda-
tional excellence?
These adults come to work 
every day for the kids 
alone… Their successes lie 
within a moment a student 
learns the correct pencil 
grip and can write for the 
first time. When countless 
hours of small group work 
develops a reader for the 
first time. When the dream 
of future fine arts or ath-
letic awards are built from 
the encouragement of a spe-
cials teacher taking to time 
to teach hand over hand... 
There are no public acco-
lades for this.”
 “There are laws that can 
make planning difficult,” 
she said, “but we have the 
leadership, the community, 

the teaching passion, and 
the love to be the “exception 
to the typical public school 
rule” ...  to lead the way with 
plans and protection for both 
students and staff ...  to think 
outside of the box and deliv-
er a public school that meets 
aggression with effective 
procedures, and road maps 
to help us all be socially, 
emotionally, and academi-
cally successful.”
 “But this will take great 
effort, research, and ingenu-
ity,” she concluded. “This 
has to begin from this lead-
ership and school board and 
I believe with all my heart, 
this is the place to make this 
happen.”
 A parent of a Salado stu-
dent addressed the board as 
well, saying that Dr. Novot-
ny’s letter “caused more of 
a concern than not.  My stu-
dent knows one of students 
involved.”
 He said that “All we end-
ed up getting was that some-
thing was going on but noth-
ing is going on.”
 “Why is it that our stu-
dents told us something that 
was much different than 
what was in that letter,” he 
asked.
 He said his own child is 
being harassed at school, but 
is being told “at this point to 
just get along with this stu-
dent.”
 He said that his child 
should “not be told to just 
stay in this position. Thom-
as Arnold and the Middle 

School continue to be an is-
sue. It is escalating even to 
this day.”
 In the business portion of 
the agenda May 14, trustees 
canvassed the election re-
sults and gave oaths of office 
to Savannah Hennig, Eric 
Malmin and David Matthews 
for three-year terms on the 
board.

The board also
• Hired a new assistant

band director for the middle 
school and an assistant prin-
cipal at Thomas Arnold El-
ementary 
 Amended the District Im-
provement Plan regarding 
passage on professional de-
velopment

• Discussed allowing the
Salado Historical Society 
to place the original Salado 
Church of Christ historic 
building on the grounds of 
the Salado Civic Center near 
its other buildings.

• Renewed the Communi-
ties in Schools contract for 
the 20th year.

• Approved a  depository
contract.

• Purchased kitchen
equipment and approved 
expenditures for installing 
eight heating and air condi-
tioning units.

• Made changes to the
school Marshall Program.

• Reorganized the board
with Bobbie Ann Adair 
White as President, Amy 
McLane as Vice President 
and Savannah Hennig as 
Secretary.

 

Safety concerns aired
before SISD trustees

Savannah Hennig, Eric Malmin and David Matthews were given their oaths of office as 
Salado ISD Trustees on May 15. (Photo by Tim Fleischer)

(Photos by tim Fleischer)
Jessica Diem with State Representative Brad Buckley’s office, presented Kim Bird and 
Troy Smith with resolutions from the State House of Representatives for their 15 years 
and six years, respectively,  as school board trustees.
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The Markets
  For yet another week, the 
drumbeat of the econom-
ic news was that things are 
bad, really bad, and almost 
certainly going to get worse. 
But also once again, the peo-
ple who buy and sell stocks 
and equity mutual funds, 
invest in their retirement 
plans, and are the core of 
what makes the system we 
rely upon to work just kept 
on keeping on. The S&P 
500 Stock Index (SPX) did 
indeed decline, but only by 
less than 3/10 of one percent 
as it closed out the week 
at 4124.08. It is now down 
14% from last year’s high 
point in early January, but 
at the same time up 7.36% 
this year, over 15% from 
last October, and is over 
44% higher than it was three 
years ago. The CRSP US 
Mid Cap Value Index was 
down about 1.5%, closing 
at 2262.07, mainly because 
that is where the regional 
bank stocks tend to be, and 
down 12.87% from its top 
last year. 
  The yield on the bench-
mark 10-year U.S. Treasury 
note rose just a bit to end 
the week at 3.46% while 
ultra-short-term Treasury 
bills soared above 5% with 
the one-month bill rising to 
5.79% on fears that the U.S. 
may, for the first time in its 
nearly 250-year history, de-
fault on its debts in the next 
month. West Texas Interme-
diate crude oil fell to $70.09, 
pretty much in the middle of 
its trading range this year. 
 
The Economy
  While there was rejoic-
ing about the continuing low 
level of month-to-month 
inflation and its potential to 
stop the Fed’s interest rate 
rises, another issue now has 
the lead in U.S. economic 
news. Finance and market 
leaders are both unanimous 
and loudly proclaiming that 
a failure to raise the federal 
debt ceiling in the next few 
weeks would send the U.S. 
and world economies into a 

possibly severe recession. 
  First to the news from the 
Bureau of Labor Statistics at 
the Labor Department. The 
headline Consumer Price 
Index (CPI) one-year num-
ber fell to 4.9%. While that 
was a high number it is also 
the first time the one-year 
CPI has fallen below 5% 
in eight months. The better 
news was that the Producer 
Price Index (PPI) for final 
demand, a proxy for whole-
sale prices, rose only 0.2% 
in April following a drop of 
0.4% in March. What we 
have seen over the years is 
that the PPI tends to indicate 
what the CPI will look like 
a few months later. At the 
same time import prices, 
another number that tends 
to lead the CPI by several 
months are now 4.8% lower 
than they were a year ago. 
For the month import prices 
were up, but the areas gener-
ating the monthly rise were 
among the most volatile and 
it was the first significant 
rise in import prices in over 
a year. 
  Another bit of good news 
that was actually good news 
arrived as the Census Bu-
reau reported that orders, 
production, and delivery 
of construction equipment, 
trucks, building supplies, 
and industrial software are 
rising at a solid rate despite 
the slowdown in other areas 
of manufacturing. Those 
items are historically the 
leaders when the economy 
is in the doldrums and is 
about to accelerate. 
  In one of those “bad news 
is good news” reports, the 
Labor Depart reported that 
new applications for unem-
ployment insurance for the 
week ending on May 6 rose 
22,000 to 264,000, the high-
est number since October of 

2021, while the number of 
people with ongoing claims 
rose by 12,000 to 1.81 mil-
lion. Members of the Fed-
eral Reserve Board have 
consistently stated that they 
were watching labor statis-
tics for indicators showing a 
cooling in the jobs market to 
tell them whether they had 
raised rates far enough. This 
set of reports may just fit the 
bill.  
  There remains one dark 
cloud on the economic 
horizon. Janet Yellen, the 
Secretary of the Treasury 
warned that because of 
lower-than-expected tax re-
ceipts last month, the Trea-
sury will begin to default on 
governmental debt early in 
June unless the debt ceiling 
is raised. The Congressional 
Budget Office confirmed 
her estimate. Major finan-
cial institutions announced 
they were preparing to go 
into emergency mode if the 
ceiling is not raised before 
the Treasury stops paying 
its creditors. Moody’s Eco-
nomics, one of the most re-
liable of forecasters, warned 
that failure to pay legitimate 
government debt for even 
a short period of a week or 
less could create an unprec-
edented crisis and a reces-
sion that could be severe. 
Since 1789, the U.S. gov-
ernment has never failed to 
pay its creditors on time. 
Any failure to do so would 
result in permanent damage 
that could easily spiral out 
of control, and, at the same 
time, dramatically increase 
the deficit and likely trigger 
a serious economic down-
turn as the Treasury would 
be forced to pay higher in-
terest rates and the reces-
sion triggered by that event 
would lower tax receipts. 

By Thomas s. LeaTherBury

 No legislation does more to 
advance Texans’ First Amend-
ment rights than the 2011 Texas 
Citizens Participation Act. The 
act quickly dismisses unmerito-
rious claims attacking speech, 
association and petition rights; 
stays discovery until appellate 
courts decide claims are suffi-
ciently supported; and awards 
attorney’s fees and costs to suc-
cessful movants. The act par-
ticularly addresses situations 
where resource-rich Goliath 
sues to silence David, armed 
with a slingshot and a pro bono 
attorney.
 But the Texas Legislature 
continues hacking away at 
the act’s protections, narrow-
ing Texans’ First Amendment 
rights. Because of isolated cas-
es elevated by well-connected 
Goliaths, Senate Bill 896 tar-
gets the stay shielding constitu-
tionally protected activity from 
costly discovery and trial until 
appellate courts weigh in.
 SB 896, which passed the 
Senate, lifts the stay of discov-
ery and trial when: The trial 
court finds the act motion 1. 
was frivolous or filed solely 
for delay; 2. was untimely; or 
3. involved speech or conduct 
excluded from the act by the 
ever-burgeoning list of exemp-
tions.
 Why should all unsuccess-
ful Texas Citizens Participation 
Act movants benefit from a stay 
on appeal? Respectfully, trial 
courts get it wrong sometimes. 
Appellate courts often reverse 
trial court findings of frivolous-
ness.
 Trial courts run busy dock-
ets, few have law clerks to 
help research, they may be 

less familiar with constitution-
al issues, and, unfortunately, 
sometimes trial courts dislike 
movants’ speech as much as 
plaintiffs do.
 SB 896 proponents argue 
the issues of timely filing and 
exempt speech or conduct are 
straightforward. Their lack of 
experience with and shallow 
research on the act shows. Ap-
pellate courts affirm denials of 
TCPA motions based on timeli-
ness or exempt conduct in few-
er than half of cases.
 In the 2017 case of Hearst 
Newspapers LLC vs. Status 
Lounge Inc., the trial court 
misunderstood the Texas re-
traction statute’s time periods 
and denied the TCPA motion as 
untimely. The appellate courts 
reversed and held the motion 
was timely, after almost five 
years.
 In another case involving a 
company called Kinder Mor-
gan, the trial court held the 
motion challenging an amend-
ed pleading was untimely. The 
Texas Supreme Court corrected 
that erroneous holding years 
later.
 In these and countless other 
cases, with no stay, the cases 
can go to trial (after incurring 
thousands of dollars in costs 
conducting written discovery, 
depositions, discovery motion 
practice and appellate manda-
mus proceedings) while the 
appeals of denials of motions 
to dismiss are pending — when 
the trial courts should have 
granted the TCPA motions to 
dismiss.
 On exempt speech and 
conduct, the law gets murki-
er. The Texas Supreme Court 
hasn’t construed many of the 
exemptions, particularly those 

the Legislature added in 2019. 
Some have not been interpreted 
by our intermediate courts of 
appeals. Underresourced trial 
courts make their best judg-
ment on multiple questions of 
first impression, but history 
shows that trial court decisions 
are often wrong.
 In a Better Business Bureau 
case, it took more than four 
years for the appellate courts 
to correct the trial court’s mis-
taken ruling that commercial 
speech was involved. Without 
the stay, the parties would en-
gage in costly discovery pro-
ceedings in the trial and appel-
late courts and go to trial while 
the wrongful denial of the mo-
tion to dismiss is appealed.
 Proponents of SB 896 have 
personalized the stay in iso-
lated cases involving appar-
ent gamesmanship, with little 
thought to the harm that lifting 
the stay does to Texans’ First 
Amendment rights and pock-
etbooks and to orderly judicial 
administration.
 The need for appellate re-
view is strong. The stay allows 
for full implementation of 
the Texas Citizens Participa-
tion Act’s promise by allow-
ing appellate courts to decide 
whether lawsuits are meritori-
ous enough to proceed before 
subjecting parties and courts to 
expensive discovery, inevitable 
discovery disputes and multiple 
motions on tight time frames. 
The Legislature should reject 
SB 896.
 Thomas s. LeaTherBury is an aT-
Torney and The direcTor of The firsT 
amendmenT cLinic and an adjuncT 
cLinicaL professor of Law aT souThern 
meThodisT universiTy. he wroTe This 
coLumn for The daLLas morning news.

 The absurd 14th Amend-
ment option on the debt
 The position of the White 
House on the debt limit may 
be shifting from, “President 
Joe Biden doesn’t want to 
compromise,” to “Pres-
ident Joe Biden doesn’t 
have to compromise un-
der the U.S. Constitution.”
 The heretofore fringe 
idea that Section 4 of the 
14th Amendment empow-
ers the president to keep 
borrowing and spending 
as usual even if the debt 
limit isn’t extended is get-
ting a respectful hearing. 
 Back in January, the 
U.S. reached the current 
debt limit of $31.4 trillion, 
which -- surprise, surprise 
-- wasn’t nearly enough. 
The Treasury Depart-
ment has been using “ex-
traordinary measures” to 
this point to avoid hitting 
the wall but will exhaust 
its running room around 
the beginning of June.
 The looming deadline 
has concentrated the minds 
of the White House and its 
allies -- not on how to cut 
a deal, but how to find a 
fig leaf of legitimacy for 
Biden engaging in his most 
flagrant abuse of his au-
thority to date. He’d simply 
ignore the debt limit as a 
supposedly unconstitution-
al infringement on his ob-
ligation to honor our debts.
 “Is the Debt Lim-
it Constitutional?” read 
a New York Times head-
line last week. “Biden 
Aides Are Debating It.”
 A sign of the shifting 
ground is that left-wing le-
gal scholar Laurence Tribe 
wrote an op-ed in The Times 
during the last big debt-lim-
it showdown in 2011 saying 
that the 14th Amendment 
couldn’t be used to ignore 
the debt limit (“A Ceiling 
We Can’t Wish Away”) and 

now has written another 
op-ed in The Times say-
ing he’s changed his mind.
 Desperate times 
call for desperate-
ly motivated reasoning.
 In an interview on “This 
Week with George Stepha-
nopoulos,” Treasury Secre-
tary Janet Yellen repeated-
ly refused to say the 14th 
Amendment is off the table; 
at the same time, she said 
invoking it would cause 
a “constitutional crisis.”
 She’s right 
about that, at least.
 It’s a dead giveaway 
that the 14th Amendment 
option is a ridiculous con-
trivance that pretty much 
everyone in authority dis-
missed the idea until now.
 Although the 14th 
Amendment as escape hatch 
was bandied about during 
the debt limit confronta-
tion in 2011, the Obama 
administration ultimately 
dismissed it. “Like every 
previous secretary of the 
Treasury who has confront-
ed the question,” the Trea-
sury Department general 
counsel wrote of his boss, 
Timothy Geithner, at the 
time. “Secretary Geithner 
has always viewed the debt 
limit as a binding legal 
constraint that can only 
be raised by Congress.”
 Indeed, the debt lim-
it is not some innovation 
dreamed up by the House 
Freedom Caucus. It was 
first passed in 1917 as 
part of the Second Liberty 
Bond Act. This was hard-
ly a congressional power 
grab. Before the advent of 
the debt limit, as George-

town law professor Anita 
S. Krishnakumar points 
out, Congress authorized 
each bond issue, generally 
to fight wars and bolster the 
economy during recessions. 
The debt limit is the logi-
cal extension of Congress’ 
power to tax and spend.
 The 14th Amendment 
does say that “the validi-
ty of the public debt of the 
United States, authorized 
by law, including debts 
incurred for payment of 
pensions and bounties for 
services in suppressing 
insurrection or rebellion, 
shall not be questioned.”
 It’s absurd to pretend 
that this provision some-
how authorizes the pres-
ident to arrogate to him-
self the fiscal powers of 
Congress if the debt limit 
isn’t raised or -- more to 
the point -- isn’t raised 
in a manner to his liking.
 The House isn’t say-
ing that the debt ceiling 
shouldn’t be extended, only 
that it should happen with 
accompanying spending re-
ductions that make it more 
likely that our debts will 
be honored in the future.
 Even if the debt limit is 
breached, it doesn’t mean 
our debts will be written 
off. Under a 2011 Treasury 
contingency plan, other 
payments would have been 
delayed. This makes the 
14th Amendment argu-
ment even more attenuated.
 The Biden adminis-
tration could save itself 
the trouble of trying to 
twist the Constitution to 
suit its narrow political 
purposes if it simply sat 
down with Congress and 
negotiated in good faith.
 rich Lowry is ediTor of The na-
TionaL review.
 © 2023 By King feaTures 
synd., inc.

Absurd 14th Amendment
option on national debt

U.S. could default on debt in early 
June if ceiling is not raised

SB 896 should die in the House
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SUNDAYS at
Salado Public Library

Sundays 9 am 
Bible Study 
& Worship
www.saladocm.org

SALADO CREEK MINISTRIES

St. Joseph’s 
Episcopal Church

881 North Main Street
(254) 947-3160

s t j o s e p h @ s t j o s e p h s a l a d o . o r g 
S t J o s e p h S a l a d o . o r g

Sunday Service
 10 a.m.Mass Schedule

Tuesday - 6 p.m. 
Wed & Thurs - 8:30 a.m.

Friday - Noon
Saturday - 5:30 p.m.

Confessions 4:30-5:15 p.m. 
or call for an appointment

Friday
Adoration (Holy Hour) 11 a.m.

Sunday
 (English) 9 a.m.
(Spanish) 11 a.m. 

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 
9 a.m. - Noon & 1:30 - 3 p.m.

601 FM 2268 
947-8037

www.saintstephenchurch.org

Religious Education
 Classes - Wednesday

 K thru 12th            5:30 - 8 p.m. 

St. Stephen
Catholic Church

....serving those who love and remember

949 West Village Road, Salado
BroeckerFuneralHome.com (254) 947-0066

NNeeww  LLiiffee  MMeetthhooddiisstt  CChhuurrcchh  
ooff  SSaallaaddoo

“Bible based with belief in the 
divinity & holiness of 
Jesus Christ our Lord & Saviour”

SSuunnddaayy  SScchheedduullee::
99::0000  AAMM  BBiibbllee  SSttuuddyy  //  1100::0000  AAMM  WWoorrsshhiipp  SSeerrvviiccee

442233  SS..  MMaaiinn  SStt..  iinn  tthhee  SSaallaaddoo  MMuusseeuumm  HHaallll
((aaccrroossss  ffrroomm  SSttaaggeeccooaacchh  IInnnn))

wwwwww..nneewwlliiffeemmeetthhooddiissttssaallaaddoo..oorrgg

Sun.  morning services 10 am -11 am

Wed. night adult bible study 7 pm-8 pm

Wed. night youth group 6:30 pm -8 pm

Men's Prayer Breakfast 8:30 am 3rd Sat. 

each month

““CChhuurrcchh  iiss  nnoott  jjuusstt  aa  ppllaaccee  yyoouu  ggoo,,  
iitt’’ss  aa  ffaammiillyy  yyoouu  bbeelloonngg  ttoo””

9677 Lark Trail, Salado, Texas 76571
heritagecountrychurch@gmail.com

254-239-7106

Dossman 
Funeral Home

2525 N. Main • Belton

IN SERVICE TO OUR FELLOW MAN

 933-2525
serving all of Bell County

DossmanFH.com

Sunday
Bible Classes 9AM

Worship 10AM
Wednesday

Bible Classes 6:30PM 

w
e
l
c
o
m
e

Jean Fielder Herrington

May 9, 1929
May 13, 2023
 Jean (Jeanie) Fielder 
Herrington, 94, of Belton, 
passed away Saturday, May 
13, 2023. She was born on 
May 9, 1929, in Salado, the 
daughter of Elmer Lawrence 
and Emma Ida (Anderson) 
Fielder. 
 She married James Har-
old Herrington in Belton on 
September 11, 1947. They 
were married for 73 years 
before his passing.
 She was a member of the 
Salado Church of Christ, 
the oldest living member of 
the Salado Church of Christ 
when she passed.
 She graduated from 
Mary Hardin Baylor Uni-
versity with a Bachelor of 
Arts degree in Education. 
Herrington was an elemen-
tary school teacher first in 
the Academy School Dis-
trict and then for many years 
in the Belton Independent 
School District before she 
retired.
 She was preceded in 
death by her parents, Harold 
and three of her siblings.
 Survivors include two 
sons, Jimmy Herrington and 
wife Pat, Robert (Robby) 
Herrington and wife Melis-
sa of Belton, and a daughter, 
Barbara Bruner, and hus-
band Mike of Temple; sev-
en grandchildren, one great 
grandson and her brother 
Neal Fielder and family.   
Services are in the care of 
Broecker Funeral Home, 
Salado.  Please sign the 
guest book at www.broeck-
erfuneralhome.com.

Jean (Jeanie) Fielder 
Herrington

May 9, 1929
May 13, 2023
  Jean (Jeanie) Fielder 
Herrington, 94, of Belton, 
passed away peacefully on 
Saturday, May 13, 2023. 
 She was born on May 
9, 1929, in Salado, Tex-
as, the daughter of Elmer 
Lawrence and Emma Ida 
(Anderson) Fielder. 
 She married James Harold 
Herrington in Belton on 
September 11, 1947. She 
met Harold while picking 
cotton and was married for 
73 years. 
 She was a member of the 
Salado Church of Christ 
and in fact Jeanie was 
the oldest living member 
of the Salado Church of 
Christ until she passed 
away.
  Jeanie grew up during 
the Great Depression in 
the Salado area working in 
the fields with her family 
and swimming and fishing 
with her siblings in Salado 
Creek. She enjoyed school 
and she liked playing bas-
ketball. She later gradu-
ated from Mary Hardin 
Baylor University with a 
Bachelor of Arts degree in 
Education.  She was a very 
good student. 
  Jeanie was an elemen-
tary school teacher first 
in the Academy School 
District and then for many 
years in the Belton Inde-
pendent School District 
before she retired. She 
loved the little kids that 
she taught and she had 
a profound influence on 
their lives because she 
cared. Jeanie enjoyed 
cooking for the family, 
canning vegetables from 
the family garden and 
quilting.
  Jeanie enjoyed going 
to bluegrass festivals with 
Harold.  She loved the 
music but looked forward 
to  visiting with new and 
old friends. Jeanie en-
joyed camping out. Jean-
ie’s younger brother Neal 
and aunt Ruby traveled to 
many of the festivals with 
Jeanie and Harold. That 
was a special blessing 
for Jeanie. Jeanie loved 
to listen to gospel grass 
that was sung by southern 
quartets at the festivals. 
 Jeanie was truly a child 
of God and a disciple of 
Jesus Christ. Her faith 
was evident in the light in 
her eyes and her pleasant 
smile. She was hard work-
ing, intelligent and inno-
vative. She had a tremen-
dous work ethic but was 
also loving, charitable, 
honest, and always try-
ing to help. She loved her 
family, her children, her 
grandchildren and espe-
cially her husband Harold.  
  She was preceded in 
death by her parents, Har-
old and three of her sib-
lings.
  Survivors include two 
sons, Jimmy Herrington 
and wife Pat, Robert 
(Robby) Herrington and 
wife Melissa of Belton, 
and a daughter, Barbara 
Bruner, and husband Mike 
of Temple; seven grand-
children, one great grand-
son and her brother Neal 
Fielder and family.   
  Services are in the 
care of Broecker Funer-
al Home, Salado.  Please 
sign the guest book at 
www.broeckerfuneral-
home.com.
Paid obituary

477 Thomas Arnold Road, Salado

CarusDental.com
254-947-8067

Ron Henderson, DDS
Dr. Henderson provides general dentistry services 

including: crowns, bridges, implants, fillings, 
root canals and dentures

To the 140….
     Thank you to the 140 people who voted for me in the last Village 
election. I hope none of the votes were accidental? Some have told 
me they had to redo their choices since the names were bunched pret-
ty close together on the ballet.     
     We all know how easy it is to hit the wrong button on our comput-
er and phones! 
      Nevertheless…..I’d like to assure all those who supported me that 
I don’t get embarrassed by losing. My mom was a firm believer in … 
“If at first you don’t succeed…..”
     Of course I am becoming more like the Chinese saying…if you 
fall 7 times, stand up 8 times….or even like The Susan Lucci of Sala-
do.
     My promise….I will attend every BOA and PNZ that I possibly 
can, and keep you all alerted to significant events!
     Again, thank you….
  Linda Reynolds

Salado Ladies 
Community 
League made 
several check 
presenta-
tions to local 
organizations 
during its May 
11 meet-
ing. At right, 
Salado Family 
Relief board 
members Kim 
Bird, J.R. Lett 
(President) and 
Juli Bergstrom 
(Treasurer) ac-
cept a $1,000 
grant from 
SLCL Treasurer 
La Nora Miller. 
Bottom Right, 
Cathy Sands 
and Susan 
Terry with the 
Salado Garden-
ers accept a 
$1,000 dona-
tion from Miller 
on behalf of 
the Salado La-
dies Communi-
ty League
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(254) 947-7211(254) 947-7211
16258 Gooseneck Road,  Salado16258 Gooseneck Road,  Salado
www.3ccowboyfellowship.comwww.3ccowboyfellowship.com

Follow events on our website calendarFollow events on our website calendar

Church Service at Church Service at 
10 am10 am

Sunday Morning Worship
9:00 a.m. | traditional worship

11:00 a.m. | band-led worship
sunday school at 10:00 a.m. for all ages

SERVICES LIVE-STREAMED AT
WWW.YOUTUBE.COM/@WATCHSALADOUMC

OFFICE HOURS: MONDAY-THURSDAY: 9:00 A.M.-4:00 P.M. |  FRIDAY: 9:00 A.M.-1:00 P.M.

(254) 947-5482saladoumc www.saladoumc.org 650 royal st. 

Join us for 
Bible studies, 
children and 
youth ministries, 
Wednesday 
Fellowship meals, 
and much more!
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Sunday: Services 10 a.m.Sunday: Services 10 a.m.
Communion is Celebrated 1st Sunday of Mo.Communion is Celebrated 1st Sunday of Mo.

Men’s Prayer Breakfast Tues 8 a.m.
Chair Yoga: Tues 1 p.m.  & Thurs 10:30 a.m.

Rev. Carl Thompson, Pastor
105 Salado Plaza Drive  • (254) 308-2023

P.O. Box 865 • www,presbsalado.org

Presbyterian
Church of Salado

A Friendly, Small Church with a Message
What others say about the church:

“The way church used to be.”
“Old favorite hymns that are meant to be sung.”

“The Message is from the Bible in context.”
From the intersection of Main 
Street and Salado Plaza Drive, 

East to the first drive on the right

Join us May 20 
4-6 p.m. as we celebrate 
25 years as a District and

20 years at our current location

Jan Bratton Canales

novemBer 1, 1947
may 7, 2023
 Jan Bratton Cana-
les, age 75 passed away 
peacefully at her home 
surrounded by family 
May 7th, 2023, after a 
long battle with an illness.  
She was born November 
1st, 1947, in Brady, Texas 
to Faye and Lloyd Brat-
ton.  Jan married Louis 
R. Canales, August 25th, 
1979. He preceded her in 
death March 7th, 2019.
 For many years, Jan 
worked as a teacher in 
Brookshire/Pattison, Tex-
as.  It suited her servant’s 
heart.  She was a beauti-
ful person who spread joy 
and happiness wherever 
she went.
 Jan is survived by her 
brothers: Jimmy (Eileen) 
Bratton, Johnny (Jim-
mie) Bratton; sons: Burl 
(Jessie) Hagler, Louis R. 
Canales, Jr., and Eddie 
(Nicole) Canales; daugh-
ters: Diana (Michael) 
Canales-Mosca, and Cyn-
thia (Bob) Canales-Mage-
stro; grandchildren: Jack 
Hagler, Nicole (John) 
Mosca Barnett, Michael 
Christian Mosca, Sydney 
Canales, Zachary and 
Coleson Canales.  Jan 
was loved and survived 
by many nieces and neph-
ews.
 The Memorial ser-
vice will be held in Jan’s 
hometown of  Brady, Tex-
as.
 The burial will be a pri-
vate ceremony with close 
family members present.
 Services in care of Bro-
ecker Funeral Home of 
Salado.
Paid Obituary

Helen Joy Hays

July 25, 1936
May 13, 2023
 Mrs. Helen Joy Hays, 
age 86, of Salado passed 
away May 13th, 2023 at 
her residence in the pres-
ence of her loved ones.  
 She was born on July 25, 
1936, in Thorndale, TX,  a daughter of Ruby and Coulter 
Cravy.  She raised her children in Austin, TX, made a life 
in Round Rock, TX and later in life called Salado, TX 
home.  
 Helen was preceded in death by her husband, Winston 
Hays;  daughter, Deborah Lynn Price; son in law, John 
G. Keller.  She is survived by her daughter Kathy Keller; 
son, John Hoyt and wife Susan Hoyt; grandchildren, 
Spencer Price, Kevin Keller and wife Robin Keller, and 
Kasey Smith and husband, Sam Smith; great grandchil-
dren, Branson and Sadie Smith and Wyatt and Addison 
Keller. 
 Helen was a long-time member of the Salado United 
Methodist Church, and when she wasn’t serving there, 
you could find her at the ballpark watching her grand-
children and great grandchildren play ball.  She loved to 
write, and her family would spend countless hours poring 
over her written words and prayers.  Helen enjoyed play-
ing hand and foot and dominoes, feeding hummingbirds, 
and giving anyone that would listen her opinion on God 
and politics.  
 For most, Helen was not known by Helen, but instead 
“Nana”.  She was not only Nana to her given family, but 
also to her community.  Her love for Jesus spilled over in 
every area of her life, and in her death, she would chal-
lenge us all to draw nearer to God and shine Jesus’ light 
brightly in this world.    
 The visitation will be Thursday, May 18th, 5:30 – 7:30 
at Broecker Funeral Home in Salado, TX.  Services will 
be Friday, May 19th at 10:30 AM at Grace Church in Sal-
ado, TX with a luncheon to follow.  The burial will be in 
Salado Cemetery after the luncheon.
 In lieu of flowers, please send donations to: Grace 
Church, 5798 FM 2484, Salado, TX 76571
 Services in the care of Broecker Funeral Home of Sala-
do. 
Paid obituary

 Celebrate the end of 
school and the beginning 
of summer vacation with 
First Baptist Church of Sal-
ado’s “We Love Salado” 
event, 6-8 p.m. May 24 on 
the grounds of the church, 

located at 210 S. Main St. 
Salado.
 The church will have 
five food trucks (barbecue, 
burgers, tacos, pizza and 
cheesesteaks), live music by 
Chris Webster and family 
fun and activities. This is a 
free event. 
 Donations of non-per-
ishable food items for Heart 
and Hands Ministries will 
be accepted.

We Love Salado!
at FBC on May 24

Belton 
Sr. Center
dance set
May 18
 The Belton Senior Cen-
ter will host a country and 
western dance 6:30 p.m. 
May 18 with Out of the 
Blue performing. Attendees 
are asked to bring a snack 
dish to share. The Center is 
located at 842 Mitchell St.
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Tuesday: Tequila Tuesday  Margarita
Wednesday: Half-priced featured Wine

   Bottles & Wine by the Glass
Thursday: Half-priced Gin Cocktails

Friday: Half-priced Rusty Nails
Half -Priced Specialty Cocktails until 

6 p.m. Tuesday - Friday

www.inncreek.com/alexanders | 254-947-3828

Corner of Royal St.
& 

Center Circle (West)

BEER 
Burgers

Pulled Pork 
Wings / Salads
Nachos & More

(254) 947-1960

FFaammiilliieess  &&  FFrriieennddss  
mmeeeett  hheerree

 Summer is a great time to 
catch up on all the reading 
you have put off during the 
year. 
 Salado Public Library 
invites patrons of all ages 
to take part in its Summer 
Reading Challenge this year 
over a four-week period 
June 3-July 1.
 Registration for the Sum-
mer Reading Challenge will 
be May 22-June 1 at the Li-
brary.
 Programs for all ages will 
be offered, with appropriate 
reading for each age group.
 Register in-person at the 
Library and receive some 
Summer Reading goodies.
 When you register, you 
will receive four Summer 
Reading Cards, each good 
for one week. Each card will 
be used as your reading log 
for that week and will serve 
as your raffle ticket.
 Fill it out as you read 
every day. When you have 
completed your reading 

goal, turn in your card to the 
library for a weekly prize to 
be given to each age group 
and as your raffle ticket for 
the Grand Prizes, which will 
be awarded on July 8.
 The Library will host a 
Summer Reading Kick-Off 
Party 10 a.m.-3 p.m. on June 
3.
 Mark Shelton will play 
drums at 10:30 a.m. June 
3 for kids in Kindergarten 
through sixth grade.
 There will be a Foam 
Party at 11:30 a.m.
 Shelton will lead a Drum 
Circle for those who have 
signed up for the Summer 
Reading Challenge (ages 
eight and up) at 1:30 p.m.
 There will also be squirt 
gun battles, bubbles, chalk 
the walk and other events 
outside.
 There will also be re-
freshments and fun stations 
inside the library to cool off 
and find your first book for 
summer.

Library plans
summer reading
challenge 

     The Salado Cemetery As-
sociation will host the annu-
al Memorial Day Service at 
9:30 a.m. on Monday, May 
29 at the Historic Salado 
Cemetery on Baines Street.   
Everyone is invited to honor 
our veterans on this special 
day and pay tribute to their 
service to our country.
     The purpose of the Me-
morial Day ceremony is 
to remember the veterans 
buried not just in Salado 
Cemetery but in all of the 
Salado-area cemeteries, in-
cluding family and church 
cemeteries, by a roll call of 
their names by LTC (Ret) 

Stephen Peters.  All Veter-
an’s grave sites will have 
flags placed on them before 
the service by Cemetery As-
sociation Board members.  
The Veterans are from the 
Texas Revolutionary War, 
Early Day Rangers, Home 
Guard, Indian Wars, Mex-
ican War, Confederate and 
Union Armies, Spanish 
American War, WWI and II, 
Korean War, Vietnam War, 
and from peace time service.
     Bell County Sherriff’s 
Posse will again present 
the colors at the start of the 
service.  Honors will be 
given to each of the armed 

services.  Remarks will be 
given by Luke Duell, a lo-
cal veteran.  Taps will be 
played at the conclusion of 
the service.
     Light refreshments will 
be served following the 
closing of the Memorial 
Day ceremony.  Seating 
will be provided by the Vil-
lage of Salado.  PLEASE 
NOTE:  In case of rain, the 
Memorial Day service will 
be held at the Pace Park 
pavilion.  The guidance is:  
If it is raining at 8 a.m., the 
service will be moved to 
Pace Park.

Cemetery Memorial Day
service set May 29

 Tablerock Festival of 
Salado is excited to an-
nounce that Professor Kelly 
Parker, Director of Theater 
at McLennan Community  
College, and his theater stu-
dents are coming once again 
to perform a Shakespeare 
play for the annual produc-
tion of Shakespeare on the 
Rock.
 This year’s production 
will be “The Two Gentle-
men of Verona.” It will be 
performed June 2-3 at the 
Tablerock Goodnight Am-
phitheater located at 409 
Royal St in Salado. 
 Tickets are $10 for 

Adults and $5 for children 
12 and under. The gate and 
concession stand will open 
at 6 p.m. The show starts 
at 7:30 p.m. Purchase your 
tickets online at CentralTex-
asTickets.com or you may 
always purchase tickets at 
the gate on show nights. 
 “The Two Gentlemen 
of Verona’ is a comedy by 
William Shakespeare and 
is considered by some to 
be Shakespeare’s first play.  
The play deals with the 
themes of friendship and in-
fidelity of two friends, Val-
entine and his best friend, 
Proteus, and the two girls 

they are in love with, Ju-
lia and Silvia. What comes 
about is a truly topsy-turvy 
love story, that has all the 
conflict between friendship 
and love, and the foolish be-
havior of people in love. 
 It is the first of his plays 
in which a heroine dress-
es as a boy. The highlight 
of the play is considered 
by some to be Launce, the 
clownish servant of Proteus, 
and his dog Crab, to whom 
“the most scene-stealing 
non-speaking role in the 
canon” has been attributed.

The Two Gentlemen of Verona

William Holman 
Hunt (1827–
1910), Valen-
tine Rescuing 
Sylvia from 
Proteus (1850-
51), Birming-
ham Museum 
and Art Gallery, 
Birmingham, 
England. Wiki-
media Com-
mons.
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Village of Salado Calendar of Events

Sun  Noon -  8 pm   
Wed   Thur  4 - 10 pm

Fri 4 - 10:30  Sat 12- 10:30 p.m.

Bell County’s first microbrewery

108 Royal Street                   254-947-3544

106 North Main Street

(254) 855-5538 Private Showings

COME TOGETHER IN 
THE HEART OF TEXAS

Event Spaces | Rooms & Suites
Pool | Dining

shadyvillahotel.com

@ShadyVillaHotel     416 S Main St.

108 Royal Street 
call in order 

(254) 226-1684
see the menu

www.happypizzaco.com
Thur 4 - 9 pm | Fri-Sat  Noon - 9:30 pm | Sun Noon - 8 pm

Happy Pizza Family Favorites Fresh Salads

and Chupacabra Kitchen

401 s main
corner of Royal and Main

Lunch 
Dinner

 Late Night 

Daily Specials

Live Music  Live Music  Thur | Fri | SatThur | Fri | Sat
60 TX 60 TX Craft Beers Craft Beers on Tapon Tap

400+ 400+ WinesWines

254.308.2220  254.308.2220  
254.308.2019 254.308.2019 kitchenkitchen  

Mondays  
 Floor practice at Salado 
Masonic Lodge #296, 95 S. 
Church St., 6:30 p.m. except 
on Stated Meeting nights.
 Open Mic with Ryan 
White,  at Chupacabra, 7 p.m.
 Tonkawa Chapter Native 
Plant Society of Texas meet-
ing, 6 p.m., Barrow Brewing 
Co.
 Village Artists- knitters, 
crocheters and stichers meet, 
1-4 p.m. Salado Village Art-
ists’ red building behind the 
Civic Center.
 Second Monday Book Club 
meets at 7 p.m. at Salado Win-
ery, 841 N. Main St.
 Salado Democrats meet the 
third Monday of each month, 
7 p.m., in the conference room 
of Salado Public Library.
Tuesdays
 Village Artists- artists 
and crafters meet 9:30-11:30 
a.m. Salado Village Artists’ 
red building behind the Civic 
Center.
 Knitting Group at Salado 
Public Library, 10 a.m.
 Storytime with Ms. Mia at 
Salado Public Library, 11 a.m. 
 Tech Tuesday at Salado 
Public Library, 2 p.m. Get help 

with technology. Appointment 
required. Call the Library at 
254-947-9191.
 Tuesday Night Prix Fixe at 
Alexander’s Craft Cocktails 
+ Kitchen. $16.95 for entree, 
dessert and glass of wine. Prix 
Fixe menu changes weekly. 
Visit Alexander’s Facebook 
page for weekly updates on 
Prix Fixe. Reservations en-
couraged.
 Trivia with Rockin Rick, at 
Chupacabra, 7-9 p.m.
Wednesdays
 Guest food truck day at 
Barrow Brewing Co., 4-9 p.m.
 Game Night at Barrow 
Brewing Co., 4-9 p.m. Trivia 
with Chad on second Wed.
 Wine Down Wednesday 
at Alexander’s Craft Cock-
tails & Kitchen, 5-7 p.m., Half 
price on select bottles of wine,  
featured wine by the glass 
and feature cocktail specials 
change weekly.
 Karaoke, 7-10 p.m. at Ch-
upacabra.
Thursdays
 Vinyl Nite with Shannon at 
Barrow Brewing Co., 5 p.m.
 Teen Writing Group, Sala-
do Public Library, 6 p.m. 
 Run4Beer Group, 6:30 

p.m., Barrow Brewing Co.
 Pint night at Chupacabra, 4 
p.m.-midnight.
 Weekly curated wine tast-
ing hosted by Hannah Hen-
drick 6-8 p.m. at Salado Win-
ery, 841 N. Main St. Tickets 
available online through Sal-
ado Winery Eventbrite. Call 
254-947-8011 or check Face-
book for more information. 
 Maxx Carter at Chupaca-
bra, 6-10 p.m.
 Family Night at The Shed, 
specials on beer and pizzas 
change every week. 
 The Bell County Master 
Gardener Association holds a 
free monthly seminar on the 
third Thursday of each month 
at 6:30 pm at the Texas Agril-
ife Extension Office, 1605 N. 
Main in Belton. 
Fridays
 Storytime with Ms. Mia, 
Salado Public Library, 11 a.m.
 Live Music at Axi Winery, 
3-6 p.m.
 Live Music at Chupacabra 
Craft Beers, 7-11 p.m.
 Live Music at Barrow 
Brewing Co.  7 p.m.
Saturdays
 Live Music at Axis Winery, 
2-5 p.m.
 Live Music at Barrow 
Brewing, 7 p.m.
 Live Music at Chubacabra 
Craft Beer, 8 p.m.
Sundays
 Live Music at Axis Winery, 
2-5 p.m.
 Live Music at Barrow 
Brewing Co., 4 p.m.

May 18
 Curated wine tasting host-
ed by Hannah Hendrick 6-8 
p.m. at Salado Winery, 841 N. 
Main St. This week, Cabernet 
Sauvignon.Tickets available 
online through Salado Winery 

Eventbrite. Call 254-947-8011 
or check Facebook for more in-
formation. 
May 18
 Village of Salado Alder-
men meeting, 6:30 p.m. 301 
N. Stagecoach Rd. Meeting 
will be cast via Zoom. Link 
will be posted at saladotx.gov 
72 hours before meeting.
May 18
 Texas Red’s Name That 
Tune Bingo with Sweet Car-
oline and DJ Dale Host, 7 
p.m. at Barrow Brewing Co. 
Featuring 75 Hit Songs. Mark 
your free Bingo cards to win 
brewery prizes.
May 18
 Blow-Your-Own Date 
Night Event at Salado Glass-
works, #2 Peddler’s Alley. 
Blow your Own Bowl ($190). 
Ages 21+. Register online at 
saladoglassworks.com. 
May 18
 Name that Tune Bingo, 
Barrow Brewing Co., 7 p.m.
May 19
 Live music at Barrow 
Brewing Co., 7 p.m., Auto-
matic Weekend.
May 19
 Live music at Chupacabra, 
7 p.m. David Matthew Har-
ness.
May 19-20
 3C Revival Rodeo, 3C 
Cowboy Fellowship arena, 
16258 Gooseneck Rd. Gates 
open 5:30 p.m.
May 20
 Live music at Axis Winery, 
2-5 p.m. featuring Eley Buck 
Davis.
May 20
 Food truck at Axis Win-
ery, 3-6 p.m. Lulamaes Cajuin 
Cuisine
May 20
 Salado Public Library clos-
es at 2 p.m. for 4-6 p.m. Anni-
versary Party 
May 20
 Salado Public Library 25th 
Anniversary Celebration, 4-6 
p.m.
May 20
 Live music at Barrow 
Brewing Co., 7 p.m., Kill the 
Noise.
May 20
 Live music at Chupacabra, 
8 p.m. Kyle Mathis.
May 21
 Live music at Barrow 
Brewing Co., 4 p.m., TBD.
May 23
 Bell County Master Gar-
dener Association and Hark-
er Heights Activities Center 
presents a Special Event Sem-
inar “Texas Superstar Peren-
nials”  6 p.m. at the Harker 
Heights Activities Center, 400 
Indian Trail, Harker Heights.  
Certified Master Gardener, 
Sylvia Maedgen, will discuss 
deer resistant plants, as well 
as pollinators and other pe-
rennial Texas Superstars that 
you can use in your landscape.     
Registration for the seminar 
opens on May 8.  Class limit 

50.  Please register at http://
bit.ly/3XL5RdD. Please email 
Kailie Gomez at kgomez@
harkerheights.gov  or call 254-
953-5465 if you have any ques-
tions.
May 24
 Salado Lions Club lun-
cheon meeting, 11:30 a.m., 
Salado Civic Center. 
May 24
 Century 21 Snow Cone 
Day Noon-2 p.m at 860 N. 
Main
May 24
 Barrow Brewing Co., guest 
food truck, 4-8 p.m., Korean 
Kravings.
May 24
 We Love Salado event at 
First Baptist Church of Sal-
ado, 210 S. Main St., 6-8 
p.m. Five food trucks (barbe-
cue, burgers, tacos, pizza and 
cheesesteaks), live music by 
Chris Webster and family fun 
and activities. Free event. Do-
nations of non-perishable food 
items for Heart and Hands 
Ministries will be accepted.
May 25
 Kids Paper Airplane Ex-
travaganza at Salado Public 
Library, 2:30 p.m. 
May 25
 Pint Night at Chupacabra 
Craft Beer, 4 p.m.-midnight. 
Get a free pint glass with every 
purchase of the featured brew-
ery, Southern Roots. 
May 25
 Curated wine tasting host-
ed by Hannah Hendrick 6-8 
p.m. at Salado Winery, 841 
N. Main St. This week, Pinot 
Grigio. Tickets available on-
line through Salado Winery 
Eventbrite. Call 254-947-8011 
or check Facebook for more in-
formation. 
May 26
 Live music at Axis Winery, 
3-6 p.m. featuring The Aman-
da Brown Band.
May 26
 Wrestling Night at Barrow 
Brewing Co., featuring Lucha 

Libre. Starts at 6 p.m.
May 26
 Live music at Chupacabra, 
7 p.m., Britton Pyeatt.
May 26
 Fourth Friday Gospel 
Singing 7 p.m. at First Cedar 
Valley Baptist Church, FM 
2843. Pot luck to follow. Bring 
a favorite dish or dessert.
May 26-June 17  
  Blow-Your-Own Fa-
ther’s  Day Mugs Event at Sal-
ado Glassworks, #2 Peddler’s 
Alley. Fridays and Saturdays. 
Register online at saladoglass-
works.com.
May 27
 Acton Children’s Business 
Fair, 10 a.m. Barrow Brewing 
Co.
May 27
 Live music at Axis Winery, 
2-5 p.m. featuring Wayworn 
Traveler.
May 27
 Live music at Barrow 
Brewing Co., 7 p.m., Not Past 
11.
May 27
 Live music at Chupacabra, 
8 p.m., Jon Austin.
May 28
 Live music at Barrow 
Brewing Co., 4 p.m., Ashley 
Blake. May 28
 After-hours dinner show 
with Brandon Rhyder at Axis 
Winery. Ticketed event. 
May 31
 Barrow Brewing Co., guest 
food truck, 4-8 p.m., Bahler 
Street Pizza. Homebuying 
Seminar with Salado Luxury 
Properties, 6:30 p.m.
June 2-3
 Shakespeare on the Rock 
with McLennan Community 
College performance of The 
Two Gentlemen of Verona, 
7:30 p.m. Tickets are $10 for 
adults and $5 for children at 
centraltexastickets.com or at 
the gate. Gate opens at 6 p.m. 
June 6
 Salado Fine China Lun-
cheon, at the Blue Heron 
Room of Tenroc Ranch. For 
tickets, contact Barclay Mc-
Cort, barclaymccort@gmail.
com or at 254 760-4266. 
June 8
 Around the World Dinner 
Series at Alexander’s Distill-
ery, 6:30 p.m. Reservations 
online through eventbrite.
com for $84.95 for five course 
themed dinner. Destination 
Quebec. 
June 10-11
 Salado Market Days 9 
a.m.-5 p.m. at Salado Antique 
Mall 721 Stagecoach Road. 
Salado’s original Market Days 
event. 
June 17
 Salado Springs Beer Festi-
val, grounds of Barrow Brew-
ing Co.
June 23
 Fourth Friday Gospel 
Singing 7 p.m. at First Cedar 
Valley Baptist Church, FM 
2843. 

Cowboys Bar-B-Q
Exit 285 • 1300 Robertson RD

Catering, Take Out or Dine In

254-947-5700 
Miguel Perez, owner

Slow Cooking
Fast Service

OPEN Wed - Fri 1-7 pm
Saturday & Sunday Noon-6pm

Live Music every Saturday 2 - 5 pm

831 North Main St.     
(254) 308-2016

May 24
 We Love Salado event at First Baptist Church of Salado, 210 
S. Main St., 6-8 p.m. Five food trucks (barbecue, burgers, tacos, 
pizza and cheesesteaks), live music by Chris Webster and family 
fun and activities. Free event. Donations of non-perishable food 
items for Heart and Hands. (photo by Royce Wiggin)
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a t  t h e  S t a g e c o a c ha t  t h e  S t a g e c o a c h

4 0 1  S .  M a i n          ( 2 5 4 )  9 4 7 - 4 3 3 6

Mon-Thurs 11-5 
Fri-Sat 10-7   Sun 11-3

New Fun  Items 
Clothes, Shoes & gifts 

SOFI’SSOFI’S

Handcrafted Pizza  |  Wings  |  Sandwiches  |  Baked PastaHandcrafted Pizza  |  Wings  |  Sandwiches  |  Baked Pasta
Salad Bar  |  Beer on Tap  |  Hand Dipped Blue BellSalad Bar  |  Beer on Tap  |  Hand Dipped Blue Bell

PizzaPlaceSalado.com

947-0022
230 North Main Street

Tues - Sun 11 - 9

The Pizza PlaceThe Pizza Place

 Pickup   •   Dine-in  

21 North Main 
in the Salado Square

(254) 947-3688
LIVELY
COFFEE
HOUSE
& 
BISTRO

Breakfast & Lunch
Sandwich • Soup • Salad 

Gourmet Coffee • Espresso • Smoothies
M-F  6-2
Closed Tue
Sat & Sun   7-4

Limited Time: 
Kid’s French
 Toast Plate 
Weekends

Our first home will be
Salado United Methodist Church 
Youth Activity Center
650 Royal St. Salado

Please join us for our Opening Day
June 5 | 9am-Noon

Grand Opening and Health Fair
June 8 | 9am-Noon

Our Mission is to provide a safe, 
friendly, enriching environment for 
Seniors to engage with others who 
share desire for independence and 
for a more complete community life.

saladoseniorcenter.org
254.271.2415

info@saladoseniorcenter.org

Salado Senior Center 
will be open

Mondays & Thursdays
9 am - 3 pm

Activities will  include
Bingo
Quilting
Canasta
Pickleball
Book Clubs
Travel Clubs
Arts & Crafts
Mah Jongg
Checkers
Disc Golf

Dominoes
Dances
Bridge
Chess
Stretching 
Yoga
Pot Lucks
Woodwork
Coffee Chats
Line Dance

Games
Library
Speakers
Support
Movies
Genealogy
Technology
Social Media

You can donate through Salado Community Foundation 
(a 501(c)3 organization), P O Box 111, Salado, TX 76571 

3C Revival 
Rodeo  set 
May 19-20
 The Cowboys and 
Cowgirls are coming 
to Salado for the Third  
Annual 3C Revival Ro-
deo May 19-20 at the 3C 
Cowboy Fellowship arena, 
16258 Gooseneck Rd.
 Events for the two-day 
rodeo revival will begin at 
7:30 p.m. Gates open at 
5:30 p.m.
 Cadillac Rodeo Com-
pany is providing the stock 
for the rodeo, which is a 
CPRA/UPRA event. Fa-
mous rodeo clown Leon 
Coffee returns.
 Events will include 
Team Roping, Tie-Down 
Roping, Bull Riding, Steer 
Wrestling, Saddle Bronc 
Riding, Bareback Rid-
ing, Barrel Racing, Ranch 
Bronc Riding and Mutton 
Busting (for the kids).
 Admission is free and 
there will be revival speak-
ers both nights. The cowboys and cowgirls are coming to Salado May 19-20. Photo by Royce Wiggin.



Shopping Map of Salado
Map Legend

S Shopping
A Art and Galleries
L Lodging
D Dining and Drinks
V Venues & Sights
$ Services
C Churches and Education

# Business Name Type
4 St. Stephen Catholic Church C
 254-947-8037
6 Salado College Park V
7 Raney & Assoc. Real Estate $  
  254-913-1215
8 StageCoach Inn  D
  Shady Villa  L
 254-947-5111
9        Salado Museum V
 254-947-5232
 Salado Visitors Center $
  254-947-8634
 Salado Chamber of Commerce $
  254-947-5040
 Village of Salado Tourism Office $
  254-947-8634
 New Life Methodist Church C
10 Sofi’s S
  254-947-4336
11 Chupacabra Craft Beer and Winery D
  (254) 308-2019
 Chupacabra Kitchen D
  (254) 308-2220
14 Salado Glassworks A
 254-947-0339
15 Rio Salado Cocina y Cantina D
  254-308-2044
17 Barrow Brewing Co. D
  254-947-3544
 Happy Pizza
  254-226-1684
21 The Venue                    V
 254-947-5554
 Village Spa S
 254-293-6600
22 The Shed  D
 254-947-1960
24 Tablerock V
  254-947-9205
26 Salado United Methodist Church C
  254-947-5482
29 Inn on the Creek L
 254-947-5554
 Alexanders Craft Cocktails & Kitchen D
 254-947-3828
30 First Baptist Church C  
 254-947-546
32 First Texas Brokerage $
 254-947-5577
34 First Community Title $
  254-947-8480
36 Woof.salado
 254-500-6865
40 W.A. Pace Memorial Park  V
  254-947-5060
41 Susan Marie’s S
  254-947-5239
49 Lively Coffeehouse & Bistro D
  254-947-3688
52 Wristy Business
 254-899-9218
56 Salado Creek Jewelry S
  254-855-5538
62 The Pizza Place D
  254-947-0222
66 BNT Real Estate S
 254-230-4949 
75 Stage Stop Center
 Salado Creek Dental $  
 254-308-2027
76 Salado Civic Center $
  254-947-5479
80 Axis Winery D
 254-308-2016
81 Salado Wine Seller and D
 Salado Winery Co.
 254-947-8011
82 St. Joseph’s Episcopal Church C
 254-947-3160
84 Old Town Salado 
85  Salado Post Office $
  254-947-5322
86 Bill Bartlett – Century 21 $
  254-947-5050
87 The Personal Wealth Coach $          
 254-947-1111
90 Presbyterian Church of Salado C
 254-308-2023
91 Troy Smith Financial Services $
 254-947-0376
92 Salado Sculpture Garden A
96 Salado Plaza
 Ace Pest Control $
 254-947-4222
 Anytime Fitness Salado S
  254-947-1063
 Integrity Rehab $
  254-699-3933
 Salado’s Hair Shop $
  254-421-5173
 Salado Village Voice $
  254-947-5321
100 Salado Public Library C
  254-947-9191
107 Salado Creek Ministries meets C
 at the Holiday Inn Express
113 Salado Church of Christ C
  254-947-5241
126 Cowboy’s Barbecue D
  254-947-5700
130 Village Spirits S
  254-947-7117
132 Broecker Funeral Home $
  254-947-0066
134 The Dog Spot $
 254-947-3647
135 Carus Dental $
  254-947-8067
136 Salado Schools & Stadium C
 Village Church of Salado C
  972-978-2239
137 Iron Orchid Bodywork $
 (inside Salado Fitness)
 254-541-5659
139 Cedar Valley Baptist Church C
  254-947-0148
Not Shown on the Shopping Map
 3C Cowboy Fellowship  C
  254-947-7211
 Grace Church C
  254-947-5917
 Mill Creek Country Club V
  254-947-5698
  JD’s Truck Stop and Grill S/D
  254-947-5228

Historical Markers in Salado

6. Salado Historic College Hill
8. Shady Villa Hotel (Stagecoach Inn)
8. Main Street Bridge
16. Barber-Berry Mercantile
23. The Baines House
24. Historic Dipping Vats

25. The A.J. Rose Mansion
26. Old Methodist Chapel
27.  Caskey-Hendricks House
28.   Dr. McKie Place (Twelve Oaks)
29. Alexander’s Distillery
30. First Baptist Church
31. The Tyler House

35. Salado Masonic Lodge #296
45.  The Anderson House 
46 Old Saloon
48. The Norton-Orgain House
50.  The Barton House
51. The Levi Tenney House
55.  The Armstrong Adams House

61.  Historic Lenticular Bridge
49. The Vickrey House
76. Boles-Aiken & Denman Cabins
77. The Robert B. Halley House
79. The Reed Cabin
100. The Josiah Fowler House

Page 4B, salado Village Voice, May 18, 2023



May 18, 2023, salado Village Voice, Page 1C

DONRINGLERCHEVROLET.COM  |  254-774-6500
 EXIT 294B OFF I-35 BETWEEN BELTON AND TEMPLE

COMPLIMENTARY
WITH EVERY NEW VEHICLE PURCHASE! Family Plan is complimentary for 1 year. Option to purchase extension is available. The new vehicles cannot be part of a rental or commercial fleet, 

company vehicle or livery/taxi vehicle.

Superintendent’s 
Corner
by Dr. Michael  Novotny

Clayton Larrmore (at left) 
placed first in the Com-
mercial/PSA competition 
at the  Interscholastic 
League Press Conference 
(ILPC) state journalism 
contest on May 12.  He 
also earned a silver med-
al for his Intro  Sequence. 
Kirbee Webb placed third 
in Documentary and 
Thomas Novotny placed 
third in Sports Feature. 
Mea Fuller and Mabri 
Rhoads earned Honorable 
Mention for General News 
Story.

 One of our student or-
ganizations at Salado High 
School is Mu Alpha The-
ta, which is a mathematics 
honor society.  Our Mu Al-
pha Theta sponsor is Salado 
High School math teacher 
Brian Osborne.
The membership require-
ments are as follows:
 1. Enrollment in a Hon-
ors/Advanced Placement 
(AP) or Dual Credit math 
course
 2.  Maintain a B (80%) or 
higher in your current math 
course
 3. Maintain a B (80%) 
or higher in all high school 
Honors/Advanced Place-
ment (AP) or Dual Credit 
math courses
 4. Compete in at least 
three math competitions per 
year
 5. Senior members com-
plete six hours of communi-
ty service
 Congratulations to the 
students shown in these 
pictures for their success in 
the recent Mu Alpha Theta 
mathematics competition.

SHS Mu Alpha Theta students 
compete in honors math

AP Statistics: Luke Drigalla, first, and Haleigh Wilk, third. 
Not shown is Ryland Woods, second place.

AP Calculus: (from left) Cutter Meyer, third place, James Tipton, first place, Ellie 
Mescher, first place, and Cooper Meyer, second place.

Honors Geometry: (from left) Thomas Novotny, first place, Mason Olson, second 
place and Sydney Klechka, third place.

Honors Algebra 2: (from left) Zoie Adcox, third place, Anna Redelsheimer, third place, 
Elliot Self, first place and Owen Curtis, second place.

Pre-Calculus (from left) Paige Fariss, second place, and 
Ty Castro, first place. Not shown is Morgen Glossup, 
third place.

Freshman Cade Harris 
placed fourth in the UIL 
4A Girls 1600 Meter Run 
at the State Meet May 11 
with a time of 5:16.73. She 
placed eighth in the 3200 
Meter run with a time of 
12:04.30

Sophomore Luke Ander-
son placed fifth in the UIL 
4A Boys 800 Meter Run 
at the State Meet May 11. 
He ran a time of 1:55.76, 
a personal record. 

Sophomore Penelope An-
derson placed eighth in 
the UIL 4A Girls 800 Meter 
Run at the State Meet May 
11 with a time of 2:23.56. 

Photos by Royce Wiggin

Distance runners compete at State



Page 2C, salado Village Voice, May 18,  2023

Tom H Trinh, DDS
General Dentist

No insurance? No problem! 
We offer an $89 special for your initial exam and 

x-rays, and all additional treatment is 20% off. 
Call today to book your appointment!

560 N Main St., Suite 3
 (254)308-2027 |  drtrinh@saladocreekdental.com

THE PERSONAL WEALTH COACHTHE PERSONAL WEALTH COACH

947-1111 or 1-800-914-7526947-1111 or 1-800-914-7526

Jeffery W. McClure, CFP® Jacob A. McClure, CIMA®

www.thepersonalwealthcoach.comwww.thepersonalwealthcoach.com

Family Wealth ManagementFamily Wealth Management
An SEC Registered Investment AdviserAn SEC Registered Investment Adviser

P.O. Box 1029 | 918 N. Main St., Salado, Texas 76571P.O. Box 1029 | 918 N. Main St., Salado, Texas 76571

Objective Independent Investment AdviceObjective Independent Investment Advice
Highly Personalized Portfolio DesignHighly Personalized Portfolio Design
and Managementand Management
Listen to our radio show on KTEM 1400 AMListen to our radio show on KTEM 1400 AM
every Saturday from 10 till noonevery Saturday from 10 till noon

Serving Investors Since 1982Serving Investors Since 1982

 (254) 947-0376

101 Salado Plaza Drive
Sa lado,  Texas  76571

TROYLSMITH.COM

Offering general securit ies through Momentum Independent Network
Member: FINRA/SIPC

Good Luck from your ‘Home’ TeamGood Luck from your ‘Home’ Team

LASTOVICA
Fine Jewelers, Inc.

“Known for Service” 
Prompt In-Store Jewelry Repairs 

Diamond Sales • Custom Casting • Diamond 
Appraisal • Watch Repair • Diamond Setting 

Jewelry Repair
1202 S 31st St. & Ave. L • Temple

773-5772

Trajan Pro

David Matthews 
Insurance Agent

GG  &&  HH  FFiinnaanncciiaall  IInnssuurraannccee
HHoommee,,  AAuuttoo,,  aanndd  CCoommmmeerrcciiaall
225544--334466--11991188

ddaavviiddmm@@gghhffiinnss..ccoomm
wwwwww..gghhffiinnss..ccoomm

19th Hole Bar & Grill

Book Your Tee Time Today OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

Mil lCreekGol f27.com
1610 C lub  C i r c le
(254)  947-5698

27 unforgettable holes of 
Golf designed by 

Robert Trent Jones, Jr.

OPEN TO THE PUBLICOPEN TO THE PUBLIC
Mon - Sun 7 a.m. - 7 p.m.Mon - Sun 7 a.m. - 7 p.m.  

  Dine In & Carry Out 
(254) 654-7885  

Practice Facility | Memberships Available

Iron Orchid Bodywork 
605 Thomas Arnold Rd, Salado Tx
Kristin Love 
Licensed Massage Therapist

By Appt.    254-541-5659

 Salado Eagles will face 
22-4A champion Tay-
lor Ducks in the Regional 
Quarterfinals after sweeping 
the Caldwell Hornets in two 
games May 11 and 12.
 The Ducks are ranked 
#11 in state by Texas High 
School Baseball Coaches 
Association and are 26-3-1 
and 9-1 in 22-4A play.

  R H E
Salado 5 10 1
Caldwell 0 4 0
 Salado scored a run in 
the fourth and four in the 
sixth in their 5-0 shut-out 
win over Caldwell May 11 
on the road.
 Caden Strickland led off 
the fourth with a triple to 
deep left. He scored on a 
groundout to second by Bj 
Amann.
 Strickland and Amann 
struck again in the sixth. 
Strickland led off the inning 
with a single, scoring on a 
double by Amann. Amann 
advanced on a passed ball 
and scored on a sacrifice 
fly to left by Logan Flores. 
After the second out was re-
corded, Owen Curtis singled 
to left and Kannon Baird 
knocked the ball over the 
left field fence.
 The Eagles had 10 hits on 
the night, led by Baird, who 

went 2-for-3 with 2 RBI and 
a run. 
 Strickland followed, go-
ing 2-for-4 with 2 runs. 
 Curtis went 2-for-3 with 
a run.
 Drew Bird went 2-for-4.
 Getting hits were Amann, 
1-for-3 with 2 RBI and Kase 
Maedgen, 1-for-4. 

 Logan Flores got the win 
for Salado, pitching seven 
innings. He allowed 4 hits 
while striking out 13 and 
walking 4.

  R H E
Caldwell 1 4 0
Salado 7 9 0
 Salado beat Caldwell 7-1 
for the sweep at home May 
12.
 Kase Maedgen led off 
the bottom of the first by be-
ing hit by the pitcher. He ad-
vanced on two passed balls 
and scored on a single by 
Caden Strickland.
 The Eagles added anoth-
er run in the fourth. Logan 
Flores walked and singles 
by Lane Heath and Owen 
Curtis loaded the bases. 
Flores scored on a sac fly to 
right by Will Messner.
 Salado plated three run-
ners in the fifth. Drew Bird 
singled but was put out at 
second on a fielder’s choice 
off of Strickland’s bat. Bj 
Amann and Flores walked to 
load the bases. Lane Heath 
hit a sac fly to score Strick-
land. Amann and Flores 
scored on a passed ball to 

empty the bases before the 
final out was recorded.
 Caldwell scored a run in 
the top of the sixth to close 
the gap to 5-1,  but the Ea-
gles added two in the bot-
tom of the frame. Kannon 
Baird singled to lead off the 
bottom of the sixth. Will 
Messner walked and Maed-
gen singled to load the bas-
es. Bird hit a shot to third to 
score Baird and move Bird 
to second, while Messner 
was put out at third. Strick-
land singled to load the bas-
es. Amann hit a sac to left to 
score Maedgen before the 
final out was recorded.
 The Eagles had nine hits 
on the night, led by Strick-
land, who hit 3-for-4 with an 
RBI and a run.
 Curtis followed, going 
2-for-3.
 Also getting hits were 
Heath, 1-for-2, with an RBI; 
Bird, 1-for-4, with an RBI, 
Maedgen, 1-for-3 with 2 
runs and Baird, 1-for-3.
 Strickland pitched seven 
innings for the win. He al-
lowed 4 hits and an earned 
run, striking out 7 and walk-
ing 1.

Eagles face Taylor after Caldwell sweep 

Drew Bird and Will Messner close in on  Caldwell’s Blane Garza. (photo by Royce Wiggin)

Kase Maedgen runs home against Caldwell. (photo by Royce Wiggin)
Photo Galleries under sports at www.saladovillagevoice.com
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JD's Travel Center

15881 South IH 35, Salado | (254) 947-522815881 South IH 35, Salado | (254) 947-5228

Check out our low gas pricesCheck out our low gas prices

Beer now available
special pricing for limited time

Check Out the SSPPEECCIIAALLSS
1100llbbss  BBaaggggeedd  IIccee  $$11..6699

HELP WANTED

5 locations between Belton, Jarrell & Georgetown

Serving Children 0-12 years
Full Time    Part  Time   After  School

“Children are a gift from God”
-Psalm 127:3

KidsZoneLearningCenter.org

The Dog

Spot
Book now! (254)947-3647Book now! (254)947-3647
saladodogspot.com | 403 Thomas Arnold Rdsaladodogspot.com | 403 Thomas Arnold Rd

Doggy Daycare 
& Hotel

Cat Condos, 
Grooming

42nd Annual

May 6 & 7 — Celtic Weekend
May 13 & 14 — Celebrating Chivalry/Mother’s Day

May 20 & 21 — Legends of the Seas Weekend
May 27, 28 & 29 — The Last Huzzah

Just 60 miles north of Waco o� I-35E. 

WEEKENDS THRU MAY 29
Saturdays, Sundays & Memorial Day Monday

Get Discount Tickets at SRFestival.com

Scarborough Faire® Renaissance Festival

Just 4 More Weeks!
C

M
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KNEE OR ANKLE
PAIN? WE CAN HELP!

213 Mill Creek Dr., #195, Salado   
IntegrityRehab.net    254.699.3933

Insurances Accepted! Referral Optional

(254) 771-1260
1316 West Ave. M  |  Temple

devereauxjewelers.com

evereaux JEWELERS 
exceptional jewelry & watches

Salado’s Salado’s 
Hair ShopHair Shop

(254) 421-5173
213 Mill Creek Dr., 

Suite 160
Gift Certificates 
make great gifts

Credit Cards Accepted

Full Service Salon

(254) 947-7117
 1109 W. Village RD (behind Sonic)                            

Liquor Store

Monday thru Saturday     Monday thru Saturday     
10 a.m. to 9 p.m.10 a.m. to 9 p.m.

Supporting Salado Supporting Salado 
Lady EaglesLady Eagles

(254) 947-7117
 1109 W. Village RD (behind Sonic)                            

Liquor Store

Monday thru Saturday     10 a.m. to 9 p.m.

Your Hometown Your Hometown 
EssentialsEssentials

 Salado Lady Eagles’ 
season came to an end on 
the road as the Burnet Lady 
Dawgs swept the series with 
an 8-1 win at home May 12.
  R H E
Salado 1 1 0
Burnet 8 9 1
	 Ryley	 Litchfield	 ho-
mored with two outs in the 
fourth inning to get Salado’s 
only hit against Burnet in 
their 8-1 loss on the road 
May 12.
 Burnet scored three runs 
in	 the	first,	 two	 in	 the	 third	
and three in the fourth. The 
Lady Dawgs tagged Salado 
for nine hits across three 
pitchers with Bri Waters get-
ting the loss on the mound 
in a two-inning appearance. 
Waters gave up 5 hits and 5 
earned	 runs,	 striking	 out	 1	
and	walking	1.
	 Brooke	 McLaurin	
pitched	 two	 innings,	 allow-
ing	3	hits	and	3	earned	runs,	
striking	 out	 4	 and	 walking	
3.	 Allyson	 Schauer	 closed,	
pitching two innings and al-
lowing a hit.
  R H E
Burnet 3 7 2
Salado 2 4 2
 Salado Lady Eagles lost 
to Burnet 3-2 in nine innings 
at home May 11.
 Burnet started the game 
with	 a	 run	 in	 the	 first	 in-
ning.	With	one	out,	McKen-
zie Davis tripled to left and 
scored	 on	 a	 sacrifice	 fly	 to	
center	by	Maddie	Moise,
 In the bottom of the 
fourth,	 Katey	 Bartek	
walked.	The	Burnet	catcher	
tried	 to	 throw	 her	 out,	 but	
the	 ball	 went	 over	 the	 first	
baseman’s	 glove,	 allowing	
Bartek	to	score	on	the	error,
	 Salado	 took	 a	 2-1	 lead	
in	 the	 fifth.	 Lexi	Dudeczka	
walked	and	scored	on	a	dou-
ble	by	Ryley	Litchfield.	The	
ball	got	past	the	right	fielder	
allowing	Dudeczka	to	score	
and	Litchfield	to	go	to	third.	
She was left stranded with 
the	final	out	on	a	fly	ball.
 Davis scored the tying 
run	 in	 the	 top	 of	 the	 sixth	
for Burnet. With an out re-
corded,	 she	 singled	 to	 left	
and	stole	second	base,	going	
to third on an errant throw 
to second. She scored on a 
single to right by Moise.
 In the bottom of the 
frame,	Salado	 threatened	 to	
score	 when	 Bartek	 double	
to right. She advanced on a 
groundout	to	short,	but	Bur-
net	 got	 the	final	 out	with	 a	
strikeout.
	 In	the	seventh,	Elyse	De	
Arcos	singled,	but	Lady	Ea-
gle third baseman Toni Pugh 
grabbed a bunt and turned it 
into a double play. A line 
drive	to	Dudeczka	ended	the	
frame.
	 Salado	 went	 three	 up,	
three down in the seventh to 
force	the	game	into	extra	in-
nings.
 Burnet grounded out to 
Pugh and to pitcher Bri Wa-
ters	and	Waters	got	a	strike	
out in the eighth. The Lady 
Dawgs returned the favor by 
putting out three batters to 
send the game to the ninth.
 Camrynn Guthrie led off 
the ninth with a double to 
deep right. She advanced on 
a	 sacrifice	 bunt	 and	 scored	
on a wild pitch.
	 Brooklyn	 Williamson	
walked	 with	 one	 out	 and	
went to second on a passed 
ball before Burnet was able 
to	get	the	final	two	outs	on	a	
strike	out	and	ground	out	to	
short,
 Salado had four hits in 
the	game,	 led	by	Ryley	Li-
tchfield,	 who	 had	 2	 hits.	
Bartek	 had	 a	 hit	 and	 a	 run	
and  Harley Drouillard had 
a hit.
 Allyson Schauer  started 
the	game	 for	Salado,	pitch-
ing 5-1/3 innings and al-
lowing	5	hits	and	2	 runs,	1	
earned.	She	struck	out	5	and	
walked	 1.	 Waters	 closed,	
pitching	 3-2/3	 innings,	 al-
lowing 2 hits and an earned 
run.	She	struck	out	1.	

Ladies fall to Burnet

Katey Bartek catches a pop-up against Burnet
(photo by tim Fleischer)
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If you enjoy the Puzzle page,
 try our interactive crossword and 

sudoku puzzles online at:
saladovillagevoice.com

SNEAK ATTACK

Assume you’re East and declarer 
gets to four spades on the sequence 
shown. Your partner leads the dia-
mond three, and you cash the K-A 
of diamonds before playing another 
diamond, ruffed by declarer with the 
nine of spades. South leads the king of 
trump, your partner following suit, and 
the question is whether to take the king 
with the ace or duck it.

Let’s say you decide to duck the king, 

which is fairly standard play. This does 
not turn out well, because South next 
leads the queen of trump, disclosing 
the 4-1 trump division. You are now a 
deceased pigeon, whatever you do.

If you take your ace, South has an easy 
time scoring the rest of the tricks. If you 
don’t take it, South has to work harder, 
but you still wind up behind the eight 
ball. He cashes the ace of hearts and 
begins to run dummy’s clubs. Whether 
you ruff the third club high, low or not at 
all, your cause is hopeless.

Oddly enough, the correct play is to 
win the king of trump with the ace at 
trick four and lead a diamond! This 
might seem like a crazy thing to do 
— after all, you’re presenting declar-
er with a ruff-and-discard — but it is 
a play that is virtually certain to defeat 
the contract.

What do you think South would 
do if you led the fourth round of dia-
monds at trick five? He doesn’t know 
that the trumps are divided 4-1, and he 
would feel foolish indeed if he discard-
ed a winner from his hand and West 
scored the setting trick with the seven 
or eight of trump. Holding the Q-J-10 
of spades, South would be much more 
likely to ruff with the ten and hope for 
a 3-2 trump division. Once he did that, 
he could no longer make the contract.

©2023 King Features Syndicate Inc.

FROM KING FEATURES WEEKLY SERVICE, 

628 Virginia Drive, Orlando, FL 32803 

CUSTOMER SERVICE: 800-708-7311 EXT. 257  

CONTRACT BRIDGE #12345_20230515  

FOR RELEASE MAY 15, 2023

By Steve Becker  

1. ANATOMY: What is a common 
name for lateral epicondylitis?

2. GEOGRAPHY: What was the 
country of Portugal known as in 
Roman times?

3. MOVIES: What are the final words 
spoken in the movie “The Shawshank 
Redemption”?

4. LITERATURE: Which novel 
series includes a fictional place called 
Godric’s Hollow, England?

5. SCIENCE: What is cytology?
6. TELEVISION: What is the name 

of the ranch in the 1960s western show 
“Bonanza”?

7. U.S. STATES: Which state has the 
longest cave system?

8. FOOD & DRINK: In which coun-
try were bagels invented?

9. HISTORY: What kind of beetle 
was revered by the ancient Egyptians?

10. ANIMAL KINGDOM: What is 
the largest lizard on Earth?

Answers
1. Tennis elbow.
2. Lusitania.
3. “I hope.”
4. The “Harry Potter” series by J.K. 

Rowling.
5. The study of cells.
6. Ponderosa.
7. Kentucky.
8. Poland.
9. Scarab.
10. Komodo Dragon.

© 2023 King Features Synd., Inc.

FROM KING FEATURES WEEKLY SERVICE, 

628 Virginia Drive, Orlando, FL 32803 

CUSTOMER SERVICE: 800-708-7311 EXT. 257   

TRIVIA TEST #12345_20230515  

FOR RELEASE MAY 15, 2023

By Fifi Rodriguez  
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off I-35 Between Belton and 
Temple. donringlertoyota.
com  254-774-6500.

KEITH’S DENT 
REPAIR in Salado. Auto 
Dent and Hail Repair. By 
appointment. (254) 681-
HAIL (4245). keithsdentre-
pair.com

Child Care
Now Enr o l l i ng 
ages 0 - 12. Kid’s 
Zone Learning Center with 
two locations in Jarrell and 
one in Georgetown. See our 
ad for phone and address 
info. tfnd

ConstruCtion, 
d i r t / s t o n e 
Work, home & 
repairs

CBS Construc-
tion: septic tanks, house 
pads, driveways, lot clear-
ing, top soil, 254-718-1752.  
tfnd
Lone Star Grad-
ing, commercial, resi-
dential, industrial excava-
tion, grading, paving, pads, 
driveways, roads, 254-947-
0149 or 254-933-7900

Continued on pg. 2d

air Condition-
ing & heating
Britt Heating & 
Air : Instal lation and 
repairs, 254-760-1004, 254-
947-5263, TACL #B006640

auto & auto 
repair

D o n  R i n g l e r - 
Toyota -  Exit 294B 

254.947.5050   |   c21bb.com   |   860 N Main St, Salado, TX 76571

1135 Indian Pass, Salado 7212 McGregor Park Rd, Temple

$2,480,000
Land  |  122.63 Acres

19601 FM 2115, Salado

$384,000
Residential Acreage  |  16 Acres

AVAILABLE

AVAILABLEAVAILABLEAVAILABLEAVAILABLE

AVAILABLE AVAILABLE AVAILABLE AVAILABLE

AVAILABLE AVAILABLE AVAILABLE

21000 Cameron Rd, Coupland

$1,500,000
4 BR, 2 BA  |  2,342 SqFt  |  10 Acres

1107 North Ridge, Salado

$639,000
3 BR, 2.5 BA   |   2,780 SqFt

$400,000
Residential Acreage  |  5.97 Acres

F E A T U R E D   L I  S T I  N G S

13272 FM 2484, Salado

$2,150,000
Land  |  92.245 Acres

334 Briar Park Dr, Georgetown

$445,000
4 BR, 2 BA  |  1,972 SqFt

1441 E Creekview Dr, Salado

$1,390,000
4 BR, 2.5 BA  |  4,262 SqFt  |  2.82 Acres

645 W Big Elm, Troy

1161 Shady Oaks, Salado

$700,000
4 BR, 2.5 BA  |  2,741 SqFt  |  2 Acres

9652 Stinnett Mill Rd, Salado

$1,500,000
5 BR, 4 BA  |  3,656 SqFt  |  10.1 Acres

$1,400,000
3 BR, 2.5 BA  |  2,950 SqFt  |  13.251 Acres

702 Algerita Dr, Georgetown

$499,000
3 BR, 2 BA  |  1,919 SqFt

254.230.4949
401 N. Main St. 
Salado Your BuddyBuddy in Real Estate!

Buddy & Theresa
SchwabSchwab

www.BNTRE.com
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Business Card ad
$20 Each week

in the Salado Village Voice 
contact

advertising@saladovillagevoice.com 
254-947-5321

Moffatt & Daughters Plumbing Co.
Rinnai authorized service provider RMP 17002

Bubba Moffatt

Time for your
TANKLESS WATER HEATER

Annual Service?

254 289-5986 (local)

Call Bubba Moffatt

Al Clawson Disposal, Inc. 
(512) 930-5490    •    www.ClawsonDisposal.com

ASK US ABOUT OUR SERVICES
Waste Pickup    •    Recycling    •    Roll-Off Containers

MMiilllleerr’’ss  TTrreeee  SSeerrvviiccee
Trimming &  Removal 
Roof clearing
Pruning  & Thin out

512-869-1012
Salado owned & operated 
27 yrs serving Bell  & Williamson
Almost Never Underbid

LONE STAR GRADING
& MATERIALS

COMMERCIAL            RESIDENTIAL
INDUSTRIAL

EXCAVATION • GRADING • SITE PREPARATION
YARDS • LOT CLEARING • PADS • ROADS

DRIVEWAYS • PARKING LOTS
ALL TYPES DIRT WORK • MATERIALS & HAULING

***FREE ESTIMATES***

(254) 947-0149 or (254) 933-7900

H 

CBS Construction

Gravel Driveways | Parking Lots
Septic Tanks | House Pads
Lot Clearing | Demolition

Chet Sutton, owner-operator

254 718-1752

ContinueD on pg. 3D

INVITATION TO BID
 Sealed bids will be received by the Village of Salado at 301 N Stagecoach, Salado, 
Texas 76571 at 2:00 P.M., on June 1, 2023, and will be publicly opened and read aloud 
at that time, for constructing the following project:

SALADO SCHOOL ROAD RECONSTRUCTION
 Project includes the removal and full-depth reconstruction of approximately 1815 SY 
of HMAC roadway, reshaping 600 LF of roadside ditches, and the installation of 305 LF 
concrete laydown curb, 3145 SY of broadcast seeding, and 52 CY of stone rip rap.
 Bids must be submitted on the complete project. Bids must be enclosed in a sealed 
envelope, addressed to Don Ferguson, City Administrator, and the outside of the en-
velope must be marked BID ENCLOSED – SALADO SCHOOL ROAD RECON-
STRUCTION. All bids must be made on blank forms provided and included in the 
bound document. The name and address of the Bidder must be plainly marked thereon.
	 Each	bid	must	be	accompanied	by	cash	or	a	certified	cashier’s	check,	drawn	on	a	
bank or trust company authorized to do business in the State of Texas, payable to Village 
of	Salado	in	an	amount	at	least	equal	to	five	percent	(5%)	of	the	total	amount	of	the	bid,	
as	a	guarantee	that	a	contract	will	be	entered	into.	In	lieu	of	cash	or	a	certified	check,	the	
Bidder may submit a bid bond in the form prescribed in paragraphs 5.01 and 5.02 of the 
General Conditions.
	 Bidding	Documents	are	on	file	and	may	be	examined	at	Village	of	Salado	located	
at	301	N	Stagecoach,	Salado,	Texas	76571.	Bid	Documents	and	Specifications	may	be	
obtained electronically by the prospective bidders or suppliers at www.civcastusa.com 
at no charge. 1963.22000-15 – “Village of Salado-Salado School Road Reconstruction.” 
Bidding Documents obtained from any other source are for examination only, are not 
considered complete, and are not valid for bidding purposes. Neither Village of Salado 
nor Engineer will be responsible for full or partial sets of Bidding Documents, including 
Addenda if any, obtained from sources other than those issued through CivCast.
 The right is reserved to reject any or all bids, to waive informalities, and to award 
contract or contracts which, in the opinion of the Village of Salado, appear to be in its 
best interest. The Village of Salado reserves the right to hold any or all proposals for the 
period	of	time	from	the	opening	of	bids	as	specified	in	Section	00	41	43,	Bid	Form.
 No pre-bid conference is scheduled for this project.
 Village of Salado  Don Ferguson, City Administrator  May 18, 2023

Dental
Carus Dental: Gen-
eral dentistry services. Dr. 
Ron Henderson, DDS, 254-
947-8067
Email: Crownhci@gmail.
com
Sa lado  C r eek 
Dental- Tom H Trinh, 
DDS General  Dent is t , 
560 N. Main St., Suite 3., 
drtrinh@saladocreekdental.
com , (254)308-2027

employment

Jarrell ISD Job 
Fair Saturday, May 20th, 
10AM-12PM @ 101 E Ave 
F Jarrell, TX. HIRING ALL 
POSITIONS! ¡Ayuda en 
español disponible! 

www.jarrellisd.org

Financial
G&H Financial 
Insurance- Home, 
Auto, and Commercial. 
David Matthews, Inusrance 
agent. www.ghfins.com  
davidm@ghfins.com or call 
254-346-1918. 
T he  Pe r sona l 
Wealth Coach®: 
SEC registered investment 
advisor, highly personalized 
portfolio design and man-
agement, 254-947-1111.

Tr oy  L  S m i t h 
Financial: Personal 
investment solutions. 254-
947-0376, Troylsmith.com.

FooD & Drink

A l e x a n d e r ’ s 
Craft Cocktails 
& Kitchen- 254-947-
3828. www.inncreek.com/
alexanders

C h u p a c a b r a 
K i tchen -  Lunch , 
Dinner, Late Night, 401 S. 
Main, Corner of Royal and 
Main. 254-208-2220.

Cowboys Bar-B-Q- 
Exit 285 - 1300 Robertson 
Rd. 254-947-5700.

Happy Pizza - Happy 
Pizza, Family Favorites, 
Fresh Salads. Thurs 4-9 
p.m., Fri.-Sat. Noon- 9:30 
p.m., Sun. Noon- 8 p.m. 
108 Royal Street. (254)226-
1684. www.happypizzaco.
com

Rio Salado Cocina 
y Cantina-  109 Royal 
St., www.riosaladotexmex.
com

Stagecoach Inn 
- Dine, Drink, Host, Stay. 
Takeout and Dine In- 254-
947-5111. 416 S. Main 
Street.

The Pizza Place- 
230 North Main St. 254-947-
0022. PizzaPlaceSalado.
com

The Shed- Corner of 
Royal Street & Center Circle 
(west). 254-947-1960.

Free
FREE used wine ship-
ping boxes available at 
Salado Winery 12-6 daily.  
841 N Main St

GaraGe, auc-
tions, estate 
sale

Garage Sale - Fri-
day, May 19th 1325 Bro-
dy Way - 8:00 am - 2:00 
pm Household items shop 
lights, stained glass, gar-
den items, antiques and 
much more.

GarbaGe
C l a w s o n  D i s -
posal:  Compet i t ive 
pricing for great garbage 
service; containers, too. 
512-746-2000.

HealtH anD 
Fitness
Anytime Fitness: 
24 hour access in Salado 
Plaza. Locally owned and 
operated 254-947-1063

Iron Orchid Body-
work- Kristin Love, 
licensed Massage Thera-
pist. 605 Thomas Arnold 
Rd. By Appt. 254-541-5659
Integrity: Rehab 
& Home Health 
Physical therapy, speech 
therapy, occupational ther-
apy, in-home skilled nurs-
ing. integrityrehab.net, 254-
699-3933.

Village Spa - Per-
manent Cosmetics, Luxury 
Skin Treatments, Lashes, 
Massage Therapty, Chem-
ical Peels, Microneedling 
and more. 216 Royal St., 
Salado. 254-293-6600.

Help WanteD

Help Wanted- 
JD’s Travel Cen-
ter. 15881 South IH 35, 
Salado. (254)947-5228.

Horses &
livestock

Day Work and 
Horse Training - 
Penning, Hauling, Doctor-
ing & Catching Cattle. Colt 
Starting, Tuning & Problem 
Horses.  PHONE: 936-222-
9721.

Home services
cleaninG
Window Washing 
Wonders Fully insured 
Window cleaning, Power 
Washing Service, Solar 
panel & Gutter cleaning. 
Call  or text Zack Tumlinson  
281-682-0142
JeWelers
Devereaux’s Jew-
elers: Quality crafted 
custom work, jewelry repair, 
appraisals, watch repair, 
stone setting, diamond 
sales, photo design. 254-
771-1260.
Lastovica Jew-
elers: in-store jewelry 
repairs, diamond sales, set-
ting and appraisal, custom 
design, watch repair, 254-
773-5772.
Sa lado  C r eek 
Jewelers by Kiki 
Creations:  106 North 
Main St. 254-855-5538, 
private showings.

Wristy Business- 
Wristwatch & Jewelry 
Shoppe. 4 Rock Creek 
Drive, Salado. For Consign-
ments call 254-899-9218.
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Classified ads due  by Monday 
noon

15 words for $7  
(.25 per word after) 

classifieds@saladovillagevoice.com
(254) 947-5321

254-702-7479
Bill Webster
Locally owned

HONESTY AND INTEGRITY ARE THE SINGLE FOREMOST VALUES OF OUR COMPANY
Fully Insured and Bonded  • Free Estimates  • Insurance Claims Welcomed

    Master Certified Roofing Contractor CertainTeed’
Call Today For A Free Roof Hail Survey! 

More than 40 years experience with Commercial and Residential needs. 

AClassicRoofingKilleen.com 

222 W Veterans Memorial Blvd, Killeen 222 W Veterans Memorial Blvd, Killeen 
(254)833-4007(254)833-4007

Ace
Pest and Lawn

Locally Owned and Operated 
Licensed by the Structural Pest Control Board TPCL #12512

Customer 
Satisfaction 
Guaranteed

Free Estimates 947-4222

Britt Heating & Britt Heating & 
Air ConditioningAir Conditioning

 Installations • RepairsInstallations • Repairs
 254-947-5263947-5263
 254- 760-1004760-1004
 Serving Salado since 1979 
 TACL #B006640

PATRIOT 3:16 ELECTRIC
BONDED AND INSURED

GENERAC GENERATORS
EV CHARGING

512-560-3491

PATRIOT316ELECTRIC@GMAIL.COM

TECL. 36518

Salado Volunteer Fire Department 
Report May 7-13

520 S Main St.    
RaneyRealEstate.net

Anna Lou Raney, Broker
(254)913-1215

Daniel Raney, Agent
(254)760-2591

Jennifer Raine, 
Associate Broker

(254)421-2178
George Romfh, Agent

(254)718-6845
Ann Carroll, Agent

(254)760-0101

Let us... 
find your 
NEW HOME

SALADO
40 N Main St, Salado, TX 76571
254.947.8480 Phone | 254.947.9480 Fax

By appt. only closing offices in Jarrell, 
Copperas Cove and Gatesville

Servicing Bell, Coryell and Williamson Counties

We can help you into your 
dream home.

Salado Plumbing

947-5800

“We are ready”
In home repairs

 

Master LIC M 16892

Landscaping, Home,
Lawnwork & Tree

Salado Landscap-
ing - residential landscaping, 
masonry and concrete services. 
Locally owned and operated 
(254) 247-7339.
parking LoT 
sTriping

G-Force - Parking lot 
striping. 222 W Veterans 
Memorial Blvd. Killeeen. 254-
833-4007.

pesT conTroL

Ace Pest Control: Cus-
tomer satisfaction guaranteed, 
free estimates, TPCL #12512; 
David Preston. 254-947-4222

pLumbing

Moffat & Daughters 
Plumbing: Tankless 
Water heater Service, repair, 
remodeling, Rinnai authorized 
service provider.  254-289-5986  
(local) Master LIC # M017002
Salado Plumbing. 
In-home repairs, 254-947-5800. 
Master LIC M 16892

reaL esTaTe 
services 
BNT Real Estate- Buddy 
& Theresa Schwab. 401 N. Main 
St. Salado, www.BNTRE.com or 
call 254-230-4949
Century 21 Bill Bart-
lett- 860 N. Main St., Salado. 
c21bb.com, 254-947-5050.        
F i r st  Community 
Title, branches in Salado, 
Temple, Killeen and Gatesville. 
40 N. Main Street, Salado 254-
947-8480.               tfnd
Raney Real Estate- 
Anna Lou Raney (Broker), 
(254)913-1215. RaneyRealEs-
tate.net , 520 S Main St. 
All City Real Estate- 
Amber Young, Facebook.com/
RealEstateAgentAmber  912-
663-6552.

roofing

A Classic Roofing 
-Fully Insured and Bonded  • 
Free Estimates  • Insurance 
Claims Welcomed  Master 
Certified Roofing Contractor 
CertainTeed’ Call Today For A 
Free Roof Hail Survey!  More 
than 40 years experience with 
Commercial and Residential 
needs. Billy Webster, locally 
owned. 254-702-7479.

saLons

Salado’s Hair Shop, 
full service salon. Hair, Nails and 
Massage for the entire family. 
213 Mill Creek Dr. Suite 160. 
(254)421-5173. 

weLding

McGregor Welding 
Supply, old fashion friendly 
service, Belton. We have all 
your welding needs. Sales and 
service. (254) 933-WELD

veTerinary, peTs, 
LivesTock

The Dog Spot- Doggie 
daycare & hotel, cat condos, 
grooming, retail. Book now, Sal-
adodogspot.com , 403 Thomas 
Arnold Rd. (254)947-3647.
Woof.- Cool stuff for dogs 
(and cats). Texas-made treats, 
leashes, collars, toys and other 
accessories. Friday-Sunday 10 
a.m.- 6 p.m. 209 S. Main St. 
(254)500-6865.

Classifieds From, pg. 1D

Window Washing WondersWindow Washing Wonders
Fully Insured Window Cleaning,
Power Washing Services,
Solar Panel & Gutter Cleaning

WindowWashingWonders@gmail.com

Call or Text (281) 682-0142
office (254) 231 3289

Zack TumlinsonZack Tumlinson

Date
05/07
05/07
05/07
05/08
05/08
05/09
05/09
05/09
05/09
05/09
05/10
05/10
05/10
05/10
05/10
05/11
05/11
05/11
05/12
05/12
05/12
05/12
05/12
05/12
05/12
05/13
05/13
05/13
05/13
05/13

Address
WINDY HILL RD, Bell 
FM 2484, Bell 
ROYAL ST, Salado
Interstate Highway 35, S/B, Bell 
CHISHOLM TRL, Salado
ROYAL VIEW RD, Salado
SPRING CREEK LOOP, Bell 
FM 1670 RD, Bell 
CHISHOLM TRL, Bell 
THOMAS ARNOLD RD, Salado
FM 2484, Bell 
GOOSENECK RD, Bell 
CRYSTAL SPRINGS CT, Bell 
FM 2843, Bell 
FM 2484, Bell 
FAIRWAY CIR, Salado
INDIAN TRL, Salado
BRODY WAY, SLDO
HARE RD, Bell 
FM 2843, Bell 
INDIAN TRL, Salado
MARY LN, Bell 
SOARING EAGLE WAY, Salado
YELLOW ROSE DR, Bell 
W CENTRAL AVE, Belton, 
Interstate Highway 35, N/B, Bell 
FM 2484, Bell 
MILL CREEK DR, Bell 
SOARING EAGLE WAY, Bell 
Interstate Highway 35, N/B, Bell 

Incident Type
Dispatched & cancelled en route
Dispatched & cancelled en route
Dispatched & cancelled en route
Dispatched & cancelled en route
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
False alarm or false call, other
Authorized controlled burning
EMS call, excluding MVA with injury
Dispatched & cancelled en route
Dispatched & cancelled en route
EMS call, excluding MVA with injury
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
Authorized controlled burning
False alarm or false call, other
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
Dispatched & cancelled en route
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
Overheated motor
Assist invalid
Dispatched & cancelled en route
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
Dispatched & cancelled en route
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
Medical assist, assist EMS crew
EMS call, excluding MVA with injury
Alarm system activation, no fire 
Medical assist, assist EMS crew



Page 4D, salado Village Voice, May 18, 2023

FirstTexas.com

2014 Chalk Mill

Beautiful home by Randy Taylor Custom 
Builders! 1.1 acre lot with community pool.

11760 Armstrong Road11760 Armstrong Road
  
Beautiful large home with guest house, single level large Beautiful large home with guest house, single level large 

master, seperate living areas with dream kitchen and master, seperate living areas with dream kitchen and 
negative edge pool, shop on 146 acres with large thank negative edge pool, shop on 146 acres with large thank 

hill top views. hill top views. 
    $5,995,000$5,995,000

2016 The Creeks Dr
This 1.38-acre lot should be sufficient. 

The large mature trees are amazing! The 
home has an impressive entry with a formal 

dining room 
$950,000

213 Salado Plaza 

Rare find in Salado! Great commerical 
location just off of N Main Street in Histor-

ical Salado. 
$325,000

1158 Shepherd Drive1158 Shepherd Drive
Lot 22 and 23 make the perfect place Lot 22 and 23 make the perfect place 

to build your dream home! Convenient to build your dream home! Convenient 
location to I35 and anywhere you’d location to I35 and anywhere you’d 

need to go.need to go.
$160,000$160,000

21 N Main Street , B2
NOW AVAILABLE FOR LEASE! 310 sqft of premier 
retail space located centrally in Salado. Courtyard 

access with lots of parking and side walks make this 
location ideal for your business! Neighboring tenants 

include retail shopping and dining.
$620

1338 Kyleigh Dr

Beautiful and nearly new home on the golf 
course available in the gated Mill Creek 

Meadows neighborhood.

$699,900

GLENN HODGE
254-718-2000

LARRY WENTRCEK
254-718-5326

RESIDENTIAL     FARM & RANCH     COMMERCIAL
RYAN HODGE
254-541-2255

JERRY ROBERTS
254-760-6576

DOTTIE SHIRLEY
254-721-9700

TIA DOSKOCIL
254-718-9442

ALLAN PERSKY
254-760-2924

JOSH JACOBSEN
254-541-3319

TONYA SPEARS
512-633-8026

WICK THOMAS
254-718-1404

254-947-5577

80 S. Main Street Salado, Texas 254-947-5577
www.FirstTexas.com

2010 River Run Rd
Luxurious home on a large corner lot that boast 

endless custom features. Come see this home and 
discover the luxury living waiting for you.

$1,200,000

5301 Taylors Bnd

Another must see from S&G Ventures! Step 
inside and immediately see the attention 

to detail. This beautiful study would make 
working from home a dream! 

$639,900

1219 Logan Blvd.

Another beautiful project from White 
River Homes within golf cart range of 

downtown Salado!
$515,900

1201 Logan Blvd.

Another beautiful project from White 
River Homes within golf cart range of 

downtown Salado!
$539,900

1212 Brody Way

Another beautiful project from White 
River Homes within golf cart range of 

downtown Salado!
$499,900

1213 Logan Blvd

 Another beautiful project from White 
River Homes within golf cart range of 

downtown Salado! 
$549,900

  
335.41 Acres - 2401-2771 Seaton Road

137 Acres - TBD S Fm 2843 Highway

79 Acres - TBD Fm 2268 Dr

73 Acres - 19374 Pennington Branch Road

67 Acres - 1934 Live Oak Cemetery Road 

  
20 Acres - 15919 Crows Ranch Rd 

10.98 Acres - TBD S Main St

9.2 Acres - 3484 W Amity Rd

4.49 Acres - 11 Rose Ln

ACR EAGEACR EAGE

By Tim Fleischer

ediTor-in-chieF

 The Village of Salado 
will conduct  a public hear-
ing 6:30 p.m. May 18 on  the 
proposed voluntary annex-
ation of the portion of TX-
DOT right-of-way on FM 
2843 from the Interstate 35 
Access Road, west to a lo-
cation just west of Mustang 
Creek Road in the Extrater-
ritorial Jurisdiction of the 
Village of Salado.
 The annexation petition, 
including a map and metes 
and bounds description, is 
available for inspection at 
the Salado Municipal Build-
ing. A Municipal Services 
Agreement for the tract will 

be available at the public 
hearing and copies will be 
available for inspection. Af-
ter the public hearing, the 
Board will decide whether 
to annex the subject proper-
ty.
 The annexation of right-
of-way along FM 2843 will 
then allow the voluntary 
annexation of Mustangs 
Springs at Salado, a 1,105.6 
acre development northwest 
of the intersection of FM 
2843 and Mustang Creek 
Road as the next step in the 
development agreement be-
tween the Village and Kerby 
Ventures, LLC approved by 
aldermen on Jan. 19.
 Kerby Ventures LLC 
is proposing a three-phase 

development that will have 
891.38 acres of single-fam-
ily residential development, 
31.41 acres of multi-fami-
ly-mixed use development, 
27.46 acres of commer-
cial-mixed-use development 
and 20.16 acres of commer-
cial development. Kerby 
Ventures, LLC has agreed 
to set aside 15.13 acres for 
a public school along with 
more than 22 acres for pri-
vate park land development.
 The residential devel-
opment will consist of 599 
single family dwellings and 
470 units of multi-family 
housing. Single family lots 
will range in size from 1 
acre to 2 acres in size.
 The agreement autho-

rized variances from the 
Village subdivision require-
ments relating to block 
length, entrances, connec-
tivity and right-of-way 
width. The developer pro-
posed construction of a trail 
system in lieu of sidewalks. 
In addition to developing 
private park land, the agree-
ment called for the develop-
er to make a $365,000 con-
tribution to the Pace Park 
All-Abilities Playground, 
which has already been re-
ceived by the Village.
 With the donation and 
$800,804 in construction 
of private parks in Mustang 
Springs at Salado, the Vil-
lage will waive $861,000 in 
Parkland Development Fees 

and $304,804 in waived 
Parkland Dedication Fee.
 The park and all public 
drainage easement within 
the development will be pri-
vately maintained by a prop-
erty owners’ association.
 The developer will de-
sign, construct and operate 
properly permitted water 
and wastewater system to 
serve the project. 
 The agreement allows 
the Village to acquire and 
operate the water and/or 
wastewater systems at any 
point in the future under 
a separate utility purchase 
agreement. The developer 
has applied to Texas Com-
mission for Environmen-
tal Quality for a wastewa-

ter permit (Proposed No. 
WQ0016294001) to autho-
rize the discharge of treated 
wastewater at a volume not 
to exceed a daily average 
flow of 928,000 gallons per 
day. The domestic wastewa-
ter treatment facility will be 
located at FM 2843 within 
the development. The dis-
charge route will be from 
the plant site to an unnamed 
tributary; thence to Butter-
milk Creek; thence to Sala-
do Creek. 
 The developer has not 
yet made application for a 
drilling permit from Clear-
water Underground Conser-
vation District (CUWCD).

Public hearing May 18 for annexation of FM 2843 ROW




